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.SIM:1-1 PROCEEDINGS
.

g

[~h ~2 JUDGE KELLEY: Back on the record.%-)
3 We have a few' preliminary matters and a couple

of rulings this morning and then we will pass right on to4

5 the staff's panel on~the issue of foreman override.

6 First of all, we have a ruling on the proffer
7 of Mr. Kent as an expert witness on the lamination issue.

8 We heard argument yesterday. Mr. Kent is profferred by-

g Palmetto and.CESG and opposed by the applicants and the staff

10 Primarily on the ground of timeliness.

11 We are sustaining the untimeliness objection

12 as we see it. If Palmetto was goins to have a witness'on

e's 13 this subject, the. witness should have been produced bef6ref

t )''
14 the December hearing.

15 There was no indication at that time that Palmetto
16 wanted to call a witness on this subject. We put the hearing

17 over, this part of it, into January only because of the

staff's special problems, bureaucratic problems really in18

19 developing their position. -

20 It seems to us that at the very latest there,

should have been a proffer of prefiled testimony from.21

22 Mr. Kent along with the staff's testimony last week. The

23 first we have heard about this was yesteraay. There is no

24 prefiled at all and this kind of approach does, it seems
,O
(_) 25 to us, seriously prejudice the orderly progress of the case.

- _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _
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Sim 1-2 1 It was only_last week that there was a slip
,

(_) 2i in~the schedule for.the staff to serve its reports and
-3 Palmetto objected and claimed prejudice in not having enough
:4 time to review the reports.and wanted a postponement and

5 .the request was granted.

6 Yet Palmetto today is coming in without any notice
7 - at all and profferring a witness. We think that is not

s

8 appropriate.

8 We have heard, furthermore, Mr. Guild said he
,

10 spoke with Mr. Kent for the first time just a day or two
11 ago.- Given that, however, we didn't hear any good cause
12

showing on why Mr. Kent as a' witness couldn't have been

e r's 13
( ') proferred on a timely basis sometime back.

,

R/
I4

We understand that Ms. Garde who is counsel.
15

for the In Camera witnesses represents Mr. Kent and knows
.

16
of his~ background and knows of his witness activities, and

I
for some time back, perhaps even before this case even>

18
started.

19
So we don't think good cause has been shown why

20
'Mr. Kent couldn't have been profferred on a timely basis.

Timeliness is our basic ground and I will just for the record1

22
mention that we are not reaching the question of whether

23
in this particular situation Palmetto, an Intervenor party,

gr~} has any right to call witnesses. But we don't need to

'v I n
reach that beenuse we are ruling on the timliness basis.

_ . . ,. _-. ..
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'Si- 1-3"~
. 1 ~We do have'another consideration though that

rs.
iN_)' 2 -played in our decision and I will turn to Judge Purdom for

3 'that.

4 JUDGE.PURDOM: In spite of the untimely nature

5 of the profferring of Mr. Kent, the Board looked-to see if

6 there might be some overwhelming reason as to why we should

7 ignore.that fact and hear from Mr. Kent.

'8 So we looked at the resume ~and that does not

9 reflect expertise by education and/or experience in laminated

10 steel characteristics as~it might pertain to structural

11 safety. He is not a metallurgical or structural engineer.

12 It is conceivable that Mr. Kent's testimony might

n

(v) have been applicable to questions of QA related to the weldinc13

14 inspector concerns had it been put forward in a timely

15 fashion at that time.

16 .The Board, however, has had. extensive testimony

17 on welding and finds that there is no need to seek additional

18 testimony on that subject at this time.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: That constitutes our ruling on

20 that-issue.

21 Mr. Guild, is Mr. Clewett going to be with us

22 again today?

E MR. GUILD: Yes, he will be here shortly,

24 Mr. Chairman.

N./ U If I may speak on this point just a moment. I

.. .

. _ _ !
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?Sim'l-4- 1 simply wanted to note for the record that neither Palmetto
e,

l ) 2 nor counsel for Palmetto had any knowledge of Mr. Kent'sw/

3- background or existence as a witness until the time when

4 .I called him, and that information did come from representatives

5 of the Government Accountability Project who I understood

6 have known Mr. Kent for a time. But the party only learned

7 of fir . Kent's identity or qualifiations existence the day
8 before I called.

9 Now I also would like to have the record reflect
to that earlier this morning I attempted to reach Mr. Carr at

~11 his office to outline for him the proposed testimony of
12 Mr. Kent. He had left for-the hearing and, as the Chair

'' 13 observed just before the opening of the hearing this morning,
%j

14 I was attempting to outline the proposed subjects that 3

15 Mr. Kent would have been called on for.

16 I would like, Mr. Chairman, if I could to propose

17 this repecting your ruling. Mr. Kent is here and he has

18 come all the way at some expense from California to a very
19 poverty stricken party. I would like to present an offer

M of proof in brief of what Mr. Kent's testimony would be had
21 he been allowed to testify had the Board chosen either to

22 rule for us on the timeliness issue or to, as perhaps Judge
M Purdom was alluding to, to hear the testimony notwithstanding
24 its views about timaliness._,_

! ]''' # I would propose to do that. I could give probably

_ - _ _ - - - )



_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ._ _________

12267

Sim 1-5
1 about a two-minute outline that I was going to give to

.p

( ) 2 counsel, if that would stand for an offer of proof.

3 I could tender the witness and simply have him

4 make maybe the five-minute version of what his testimony

5 would be, a summary of his testimony, or I could ask leave

6 that I submit it in a written form at a later time. Either

~ f those alternatives would be satisfactory to this party,o.7

8 whichever suits the Board.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: Just a second.

10 (Board conferring.)

11 JUDGE KELLEY: I think the concept of having

12 an offer of proof is-fine. Our concern now is a full day

f''T 13 and the time aspect and two options occur.
,)

14 Mr. Kent can dictate something a little later

15 to one of the reporters or over the break or you can write

16 something later, one of those two.

17 MR. GUILD: All right, sir. Why don't I confer

18 with Mr. Kent and either we will do that off the record for
19 the record or I will submit a writing at a later point.

' 20 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.

21 MR. GUILD: Thank you.

22 Mr. Clewett filed motions yester and we had

23 a few things to say, but I will wait until he gets here.

24 We do want to alert you though to one point. One of the,_

NI 25 issues that is discussed to some extent in one of the

. . . .

_ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _
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Sim 1-6
1 motions is the same issue that we had a bench conference

2 on yesterday and that is this dispute, as we understand it,

3 primarily between the staff and Palmetto over the status

4 and proper use and so on of certain interviews and certain

5 employees and the whole issue of confidentiality, the Udall

6 letter of a few weeks ago, and I know the lawyers all know

7 what I am referring to.

8 I think having had the informal discussion yester-

9 day it gave us some feel for the parameters, but it is apparent

10 to us that the issue is going to have to be resolved on the

11 record and argued on the record. Since it comes up presum-

12 ably later today, the sooner the better.

13 So, gentlemen, I know you have thought about '

14 the issue and what your basic position is. We would like

15 to hear a presentation after the first break, first of all

16 from the staff as to what exactly it is that you are offering,

17 what is involved here, how should it be handled and those

18 points.

19 Then Mr. Guild can state his position. Our

20 sense from yesterday's discussion was that it is basically

21 a disagreement cetween staff and Palmetto and the applicants

22 are free to comment as a party as well as they see fit. But

23 we would like to get your positions staked out on the record

24
so that we can reflect on it and give a timely ruling on

25 what we think you ought to do.

I

l

l

- - - - _ - - - - - --
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Sim.1-7 Mr. Guild, can we hear your 10-minute rebuttal1

t''N on. diesels and maybe after.that can you go back to back?
.i )- 2
. y_j

'

. . MR. GUILD: You talk about the ---
3

JUDGE KELLEY: After cnfidentiality.
4

MR. GUILD: Yes, that would be fine.- I think
5

_ Mr. Carr said that he was going to try to find that transcript

from-the day we made the original motion. It should be

helpful to see the text of what we had.

JUDGE KELLEY: That is true. It doesn't have
9

to be then. My only concern is we do want to get that in.

MR. GUILD: At your pleasure, whenever you want

me to do it.
12

MR. CARR: Ron Gibson is waiting for a copy thef"N 13

AN -) Appeal Board offered and he is going to come over then. We
14

just called and asked him to bring a copy of the transcript
- .over.

JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you. Well, why don't weg

1save it as something we would like to do when we get ag

first chance sort of a thing, but if we can find the textg

'in the transcript first, that is probably a sensible thingg

t do.
21

MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, we also have this matter22

of dealing with the motion for bifurcation.g

JUDGE KELLEY: Right. We had two or three24
A

( ther things on our laundry list and probably the parties25-

-
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Sim 1-8 - have a few more. We felt we wanted a fix now on the things;g

i[V we wanted.to make sure we got'done and then see how we go. -i<

2

3 We intend to cover.that and whatever else the parties want

4 - -to raise given enough time.

-5 With that, I think we are ready to call the

6 staff' witnesses.

7 MR. GUILD: Could I just alert you to one other

8 matter. Since all the parties will be present, if it

g fits the schedule today, we had hoped to have a brief scet

to of record conference-on the status of emergency planning

11 : matters since the-discovery period.is rapidly drawing to

12 a close. So we could at least alert the Board and the

13 - Parties and maybe solve a few problems that could be avoided.('"}
Q.)

14 - JUDGE KELLEY: All right. We will try to do

15 that.

16 Mr. Johnson.

17 MR. JOHNSON: Mr. Chairman, I would like to

18 call now Mr. Bruno Uryc, Jr. and Mr. Nick Economos who will

19 be staff witnesses on the question of foreman override.

20' I request that Mr. Uryc be sworn. I don't believe

21 he has been sworn.

22 JUDGE KELLEY: Good morning, gentlemen.

23

24
f%

)a
\~/ 25

- _ _ , _. -. _ . . ._ _ _ . . - . . ._ .-
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Sim l'-9 Whereupon,
;,y

|N,_ -) NICK ECONOMOS
2

-XXXXXXX- 3'
~ ~

BRUNO URYC, JR.

were alled as a panel of. witnesses by the NRC Staff and,
5

Mr. Economos, having been previously duly sworn and6

Mr..Uryc, having been first duly sworn by Judge Kelley, were7

examinated and testified as follows:8

MR. JOHNSON: I think yesterday Mr. Jones distri-9

buted a statement of professional qualifications of Mr. Bruno'10

Uryc, Jr., and I would like to have it marked as Staff-Exhibit11

25 and received.12

(The document referred to was/~') . 13

V
arked for identification as StaffINDEX 14

Exhibit No. 25 and received into15

XXXXXXXXXXXX evidence.).16

17 MR. JOHNSON: Mr. Uryc, is this your statement

18 of professional qualifications?

gg WITNESS URYC: Yes, sir.

20 JUDGE KELLEY: Could you just state again,

21 No. 25'is which?

20 MR. JOHNSON: It is a document that says

n. Bruno Uryc, Jr. at the top and I just showed it to Mr. Uryc.

24 Now I also have a document that was submitted
_

-s

t
\- u to all the parties approximately a week or ten days ago.

_ _ _ ________________ _- _________ >
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It is covered by a letter of January 20, 1984, Duke Power{Sim- 1-10
-1

/-

$ -) Company from Hugh C. Daniels, NRC Region II, and it covers
2

an inspection report of Region II. The report numbers'are
3

50-413/84-03 and 50-414/84-03 and it is dated 1/20/84 and4

is. covered N. Economos and A. R. Hurt.
5

.This inspection covers the remaining three issues,
'6

7 apart from lamination, that were introduced by Mr. Nunn.

This does not segregate them out necessarily. There is some8

;g segregation.

10 So I' understand that the testimony of this panel

11 now is to address foreman override as such and therefore

12 I would like to point out to the Board and the parties the

[~'Y .13 sections of the report that deal.with that subect.
'\m/

14 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Johnson, I guess I assuming

something, but let me confirm it. My assumption was that15

the foreman override part does not implicate the confiden-
16

tiality dispute. Right or wrong? I
17

MR. JOHNSON: There is nothing in the report18

19 that bears directly on the confidentiality question.

20 JUDGE KELLEY: I understand that, but the

21 confidentiality attachment is interviews with 20-odd people.

22 Do those interviews include the foreman override problem?

23 MR. JOHNSON: Yes, sir.

24 JUDGE KELLEY: Do we need to speak to that before

(
' s'

25 we can get anywhere with this panel?

..
.-. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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Sim 1-11
1.

\ MR. JOHNSON: I was going to- address that.7
r

-b 2
JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.

3
MR. JOHNSON: On page 4 to page 5, the last two.

~4
sentences at the top of the page for welding material control

5.
procedures, foreman override. The second starting under

6
the subject of foreman override about four lines down.

7
.MR. GUILD: I am sorry, Mr. Johnson, but could

8
you just give me that reference again?

9
MR. JOHNSON: Page 5 ---

10

MR. GUILD: Yes, thank you. Page 5 ---

11

MR. JOHNSON: Page 5, lines 4, 5, 6,,7, 8 and 9.

12
On page 7, the second paragraph, staring on the

/v
( ) 13

\_) 8th line or the end of the line where it says "of the 18e
14

welders interviewed," et cetera. There are approximately

15
'three lines of material.

16
Then in the finding section there at the bottom

17
of that page., the-last paragraph.

18
Approximately midway through that paragraph,

19
nine lines down there is a sentence that says "The contention

20
*

that welders were pressured into using defective material
21

on safety related welds could not be substantiated."
22

Now those are the sections of this staff inspectiori

23

report whi ch cover the foreman override issue. It also

24,s
( ) states in that report that the statements and conclucions
%/ y

of the staff were based on interviews, a summary of which
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Sim 1-12
were attached to the inspection report.

.

Now we do not feel, since the parties and the
2

Board have copies of this appendix, that it is essential
3

to have it introduced as evidence, but it was the basis for
4

the findings and they can be probed or made available to
5

the parties and the Board.
6

So what we intend to do is offer the entire7

inspection report and have the witnesses available for cross-
8

examination at this point' on those sections dealing withg

f reman override, and perhaps when it is more convenient10

to have the report as a whole admitted at the end of the
31

12 day or when we finish all our testimony.

We w uld like to have it marked as Staff Exhibit13

26 at this point.g4

15 (The document referred to was
.

16 marked Staff Exhibit No. 26 for

INDEX 17 identification.)

18 JUDGE KELLEY: Now does 26, to be clear on this,

19 include the attachments with the interview summary?

20 MR. JOHNSON: No.

21 JUDGE KELLEY: It is just this document.

22 MR. JOHNSON: Yes, sir.

23 MR. GUILD: We object, Mr. Chairman.

24 JUDGE KELLEY: I guess I didn't grasp what the

O
25 interview summary section covered. Realizing now that it

_
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.

=

'Sim = 1-13 -
does cover in some aspects the issue that we now-have of the

.f reman verride issue, should we go ahead and talk about2.
'

end Sim-
'3 this problem right now?

End - 1~
Sue Fols

6

.7

.

k8

9

10
_

11

12

13

-14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

'23

24 .

O ,,

_

.. . ..
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&ct 2/1 1 MR. JOHNSON: We can talk about it right now.

(..
,) 2 I think it's as good a time as any.

_

3 JUDGE KELLEY: Could we go ahead and hear it

4 now?

5 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. It will part of the founda-

6 tion for our objection.

7 MR. JOHNSON: Could we have a brief break for

8 about three minutes?

9 JUDGE KELLEY: All right.

10 (Whereupon, a recess was had at 9:05 a.m., to

11 reconvene at 9:07 a.m., this same day.)

12 MR. JOHNSON: During the Bench conference yester-

,

') 13 day, Mr. Guild said he would object to the introduction of/

-

14 the Appendix to the report based on hearsay. I will let

15 him speak to whatever he wants to say.

16 We looked into that question. There was some

17 discussion, and we determined that the findings of the Staff

18 are in the inspection report, and we are willing to have them

19 cross examined on those findings, that although our conclu-

20 sions are based on those interviews and the record of the

21 interviews is in the Appendix, that it is essential to

22 introduce them as evidence.

23 Now, if parties are all in agreement, the Board

24rS would like to see it as a piece of evidence, then we could
( I

' M introduce it. But we don't feel it's necessary, and if we

. _ _ _ _ _ _
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ct' '2/2 1 are going to get into an argument'about it, it's fine with

O- (,,/ 2 us to leave it out. So, I just want to try to expedite
.

3 this matter without going into a big argument about it.
.

4 The question of confidentiality does come up,

5 however, if we do introduce the materials that are in the

6 Appendix.

7 JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you.- With that background

8 I guess in the normal sequence of events, you would offer

9 something, Mr. Guild would state his objection and you would

10 respond. We really haven't gotten'to the argument part yet,

11 as I understand it. This is context for what's coming up.

12 MR. JOHNSON: In terms of the NRC's policy on

[~) 13 . confidentiality, I would like Mr. Jones to address that,
-%)

14 either off the top if that's.the question that's going to

15 be raised, or let'Mr. Guild introduce his point.

16 JUDGE KELLEY: The offer-that has now been made

17 is the report itself and not the Appendix, right?

18 MR. JOHNSON: Yes, sir.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. Mr. Guild indicates an

20 objection, right?

21 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir.

22 MR. JOHNSON: Could we mark it first?

U JUDGE KELLEY: That can' t hurt. What number?

24 MR. JOHNSON: It's Number 26.

2.

. .

__ ___________--_A
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.at 2/3' 1- (The document referred to was
-p)
i

\s,,/ XXXXXXX 2 - marked Staff Exhibit No. 26 for

3 identification.)

4 MR. GUILD: May I be heard on that?

5 JUDGE KELLEY: Yes.

6 MR. GUILD: Our objection is fundamentally on

7 hearsay grounds. This is sort -- it seems to me, you are
,

8 absolutely classic here, sir. The only way that the Staff

9 purports to resolve this issue, the issue of-foremen over-

10 ride and the other issues,-is by saying if they happened in

11 Mr. Nunn's case, let's say, or in the cases he identifies,
,

12 they are not prevelant, they are not widespread, they are

r .
13 not pervasive. Their position is to sort of respond by

14 way of defense to the In Camera witness' allegations by

15 saying that's a nice little gesture. We won't address his

16 .particular interest. We won't address his particular con-

17 cerns. We will just go out and do a survey. All right.

18 Well, if what we are really doing is offering

' I8^

sort of a public opinion poll on the Catawba job site of

20 what Catawba workers ostensibly say about these issues,

21 .then any effort to attach probative value to the results

22 of such a survey have to be founded upon a couple of grounds.

It seems to me it's just fundamental.

24
/, '~) If you are a social scientist and you are offer-
V,

25 ing this document, this so-called report, as evidence of

_--. ~ . . . ____ _ _ _ _ . -. _ __ _ _ . , _ _ .
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,

Jet 2/4 1 what itspurports to be, you would be' entitled-to know that
: ,^ .

- -2 extensive amount of detail behind how -- about the methodolog u

31 of the' survey, the questions that were' asked, the exact

4 format in whichLthe questions were asked. Everyone under-

6 stands if you are doing a poll, the atmospherics of.the way-
6 the question is asked, the actual phraseology of the question,
7 and.the specific answers that are' elicited are determinative

'8~ to the validity of the subjective conclusions that were at-

'8 tached by the listener.

10 These documents, even with the summary attach-
11 ments, cannot-stand as a piece of scientific servent. That's

12'
assuming that the Staff can essentially accomplish its in-

13 . tended purpose of proof through this methodology, assuming
'I4 that a survey will stand for this proposition.

15
If it's not-presented as a survey, a scientific

to
survey, and it's instead presented as substantive evidence

17
represented by the testimony of the twenty-two welders

18
themselves, and which rely on their testimony, then their

19 '
testimony is not before the house. First, we don't have

20
it. All we have is the NRC Staff, an adversay party's rendi-

21
tion of the subjects of what they have to say.

22' "

Second, we don't have the individuals whose testi-

23
mony is being offered up for proof of these matters available

to us for cross examination. They are not here. We don't
-

25
even have them identified. We can't tell whether or not they

- - -
.
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ct ~ 2/5 1 are -- there are actually people out there who are identified
.

!. ! 2 as A through M, Z, what have you. All we know is that thev

3 Staff and. adversary parties of this proceeding maintain

4 there-are these list of people who came forward and said

5 these things.

6 .Now, from the second perspective, and assuming

7 this is not just a survey where the identities of the survey

8 people are really not significant, and when yo do a political

9 poll it's not really objectionable to not know whether it's

10 Ms. Smith that answered the question; you merely want to

11 know the demographics of it. You want to know the scientific

12 controls that were in place on the survey.

~} 13 But lay that approach aside, and assuming that

v
14 this is substantive testimony, it's objectionable on the

15 grounds that, first, it's not the. testimony of the twenty-

16 two welders. They are not available to respond to an

17 adversary's questions.

18 Second, all we have is -- well, if the Staff's

19 position that's now before the house, is that the NRC Staff

M inspection repo.t is sufficient in itself, there is ab-

21 solutely no basis for it.

22 JUDGE KELLEY: Let me just be clear. In your_argu-

23 ment, I understood what has been offered so far is the

24 Staff report and only the Staff report, and the Appendix,-ss

!'''J 25 has not been offered.

.. .. ..
. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 MR. GUILD: Let's take it from that point, then.st 2/6

2 JUDGE KELLEY: That's what I wac assuming. If

3 you want to make an argument about the Appendix, that's

4 different.

5 MR. GUILD: Let's start with what has been offer-

6 ed. We have got an inspection report and on its face it

7 says it's based on hearsay; it says that. Someone told me,

8 and I conclude, on the basis of that, the following. That's

9 hearsay. There is no other way of characterizing it.

10 It may be hearsay and you want to let it in any-

11 way. But it's hearsay.

12 Then, you Tsk what do you, since you are pre-

13 senting opinion evidence based on hearsay, someone told me,

14 in fact ten people told me or five people told me, or

15 twenty-two people told me, then it's objectionable on its

16 face. There is no basis. Okay. All it says is someone

17 told me. Who, what, when or where, how?

18 I think the document as offered absolutely falls.

19 Why else would they produce -- why else would they provide a

20 summary of investigative interviews unless they anticipated
~

21 that this thing couldn't have stood on its face. So, we

22 think we get to the second point very quickly.

23 JUDGE KELLEY: Maybe t!.at's what the real dis-

24 pute is about. Now, the second point hasn't been offered

25 yet. |

. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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et 2/7 1 MR. GUILD: All'right, sir.

b(~%,
2 JUDGE KELLEY: Now, let me go back to Mr. Johnson.
3 Why don't you respond to the first point, the point itself?
4 MR. JOHNSON: Okay. Well, I frankly don't under-

5 stand the hearsay objection, the crux of what Mr. Guild has
6 proffered.

7 We have presented conclusions of the Staff based
8 on the interviews, the fact that they are based on inter-
9 views is stated. Whether the Staff's conclusions have

10 probative weight or value is a question for cross examina-
11 tion. It's not a question of hearsay.
12 The basis for their conclusions can be probed,
13 and what weicht to be given to them be evaluated by the,rm -

'(_) 14 Board. The fact that --

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Let me make sure I understand
16 this. You are saying that the report is not hearsay?
17 MR. JOHNSON: Yes, sir.

18
JUDGE KELLEY: But the report says as a fact:

19
I went out and I talked to a number of employees about this

20
subject, and I reached the conclusion that everything is

21 okay. And he said that, and that's what he did. But,

22

isn't the substance of what he said based on what other
23 people told him?

24
MR. JOHNSON: That's correct.

O
! J 25
x_./ JUDGE KELLEY: Why isn't it hearsay?

_ _ . _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ - - - - _ _ _ _ - _ - - - - _ _ .
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Ot- 2/8 1 MR.; JOHNSON: It isn't hearsay, because we are

-f ) 2 not offering the statements of those individuals for the
v

3 truth of the matter of,what'they said. We are offering it

4 to show the basis for the Staff's conclusions. It is not

hearsay to say somebody told me so and so, and to say I5

6 can admit so and so, because that's what I heard, not for
7 the truth of so and so. But that I heard so and so.

'

8 That is not' hearsay.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: I understand the technical con-
10 nection in terms of the spirit of the hearsay rule. If

11 the witness' conclusion is based entirely on what a bunch
12 of other people told him, and but for what they told him
13, g s) he would not have an opinion on the subject, why isn't his

V-
14 opinion then essentially the same?

15 He doesn't know anything except for what the
.

IS p'eople told him.

17 MR. JOHNSON: All I can say is that what the

18 man. believes and his conclusions are not hearsay. Whether
18 he -- his statements are true and correct, or can be probed
M by cross examination, if the weight to be given to that
21 testimony, it's probative value can be cross examined, it's
22 not hearsay.

23 MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, let me --

24 MR. JOHNSON: Wait a second. Mr. Guild has saidO
k- 2 something about the people are not identified, and he is

. .
.. _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ - - - .
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ct. 2/9 1 not.even sure there are people out there. That's somewhat
,

{ ,) 2 of an incredible statement in and of itself. But it seems

3 to me that this, again, is a question for cross examination.

4 And if.Mr. Guild so wishes, he can try to attack
5 our witnesses to find out who they were and so on and so
6 forth, and whether they exist or not. It seems to me it's

7
an unnecessary expursion on the credibility of the Staff;

8 on the other hand, credibility is an issue that he cr.n bring
8 up on cross examination.

10
It's clear it's not the welders' testimony we

11 have here; it's these gentlemen's testimony.
'

12 JUDGE KELLEY: I think we've heard enough on
13 that point. I want to ask Mr. McGarry if he has anything
14 to add.

. . .

15
MR. McGARRY: Briefly, Your Honor. I think

_

16 -
this question involves a subject we have talked about for

II
many weeks in this hearing. And that is hearsay and the

18
extent of hearsay in an administrative proceeding.

I'
Without disagreeing with Mr. Johnson's view as

20
to whether or not this is hearsay for the sake of my argu-

21
ment I will assume it is hearsay. Now, assuming that it

22
is hearsay, it's our position that hearsay is indeed re-

23
cognized by the law governing Nuclear Regulatory Commission

j-s cases. And, indeed it's a basic principle of administra-

V 25
tive law. I won't belabor this, because the Board is well

,
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ct 2/10 1 familiar with that.

) 2 What we have here is an investigative report.

3 These gentlemen are qualified to conduct investigations.

4 These aren't men off the street. If one looks at Mr.

5 Uryc's qualifications, it's crystal clear that that's his

6 job. This man has been performing and conducting investi-

7 gations for twenty years. And in the process of conducting

8 investigations he has to gather facts, and he gathers facts

9 from talking to individuals, and he draws conclusions.

10 And that's what this investigation report indeed

11 says. So, it's his normal work product. And we then draw
|

12 the Board's attention to the exception of the hearsay rule,
~

( ') 13 Rule 803 which indeed speaks to records of regularly con-
')

14 ducted activities. And that's exception six.

15 Interestingly, there is exception 24. And that

16 says: A statement not specifically covered by any of the

17 forgoing exceptions but having equivalent circumstantial

18 guarantees of trustworthiness is admissible.

19 I submit that an examination of the qualifica-

20 tions of both of these gentlemen must lead this Board to

21 the conclusion that they are trustworthy. And given that

this report is the product of their efforts, it then can

23 fall within exception 24 as well as exception six.

24rm JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. Thank you.
1 \

25~'
MR. GUILD: Judge --
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Ct 2/11 1 JUDGE KELLEY: I don't think we need to hear
(--
\,,) 2 anything more on this. We've heard the hearsay argument

3 and we don't have the rest of the day to argue about it.

4 MR. GUILD: Well, if it's to be considered as

5 an exception under the hearsay rule -- I don't think it's

6 disputed that it's hearsay, I really don't think it can be.

5' JUDGE KELLEY: I think it can be, but I don't

8 want to spend anymore time on the point, Mr. Guild. I mean,

8 you had your bite at the apple. Let's move on. I've heard

10 your position. I understand --

11 MR. GUILD: Judge, let me make this crystal clear.

12 I think --

13 JUDGE KELLEY: I said no, Mr. Guild. That's what

14 I meant to say.

15 MR. GUILD: Well, I want to make an offer,

16 Judge, because --

II JUDGE KELLEY: Denied. I want to move on.

I8
MR. GUILD: Judge, if you deny this objection --

II
JUDGE KELLEY: I've already done it.

MR. GUILD: Then, I want to make an offer,

21
Judge.

JUDGE KELLEY: File a written offer. The next

23
point we are going to consider is what is perhaps the crux

24-p of this. We want to hear from you on it, Mr. Guild, why

25
shouldn't we let in this Appendix? I assume you intended to,

- _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _
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st 2/12 1 when you sent it to the Board in the first place. So, what's

() the problem with simply having this Appendix In Camera?2 . ..

3 Mr. Johnson?

4 MR. JOHNSON: There's no problem as long as it's !
. . ,

. . . .

5 protected so that we can protect the identity of the in-

6 dividuals involved.

7 JUDGE KELLEY: So I can be clear on this, the

8 Appendix doesn' t use names but it gives details that might

9 be identifying if released; is that correct?
.

10 11R. JOHNSON: That's correct.

11 JUDGE KELLEY: Why shouldn't we do that, Mr.

12 Guild? ,

13 MR. GUILD: It's not being offered, Judge. If

14 it's offered, we will speak to it. It hasn't been.

15 JUDGE KELLEY: If it's offered. Mr. Johnson,

16 would you care to offer it on the basis just suggested?

17 MR. CLEWETT: Judge, can I ask one question?

18 Has the first point been ruled on yet?
.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: No.
,

20 MR. CLEWETT: It has not?

21 MR. JOHNSON- On the basis that the Board has
|

4

5

22 just stated, and the Board thinks it would be useful, we
i

23 are prepared to offer it and we would offer it. ,

24 For the sake of discussion, it would be best if

O
25 we dif.n't. So, we would now at this time offer the document

.



.

. . .

._ .
. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . .

-st 2/13 -1 entitled " Summary of Investigative Interviews, Duke Power

() 2 Company, Catawba Nuclear Plant, January 11-13, 1984".

3 _MR. GUILD: And we have an objection, Mr.

4 Chairman.

5 MR. JOHNSON: And mark it as Staff Exhibit 27.

6 (The document referred to was

XXXXXXXX 7 marked Staff Exhibit No. 27 for

8 identification.)

9 JUDGE KELLEY: Now, we are going-to discuss the

10 separate question on the admissibility of the summary.

11 Mr. Clewett spoke to that in one of his Motions. You may

'12 both want to speak to it.

13 Again, I'm watening my clock. It's not some-

14 thing -- it's important, but it's not something that ought

15 to take us more than ten minutes a side.
.

16

end st 2
37

Jim follows

18

19

20

21

22-

23

24

25

a i
|

. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _
,
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1: MR. GUILD: Could we have just a moment?
'h

2 JUDGE KELLEY: Yes.
.

3 (Pause--Intervenors' counsel conferring.)F

4 JUDGE KELLEY: Back-on the record.
,

5 Now, Mr. Johnson has' moved the admission of the,

6 Staff's' appendix summary of interviews; and we have an,

.

7 objection from Palmetto. Ne'11. hear from Mr. Guild?
34

MR. GUILD: Yes, sir.
.

9- Our objection is founded on two bases, first on a
t)

' to hearsay objection, which we have spoken to already; and it's
I 11 -a classic hearsay problem in that theftestimony of the,

12 witnesses as represented by the inspection report, together
4

i 'N 13'

|'& - with the summary of investigative interviews, relies for its
.

14 substantive findings on the truthfulness of essentially
; 15 statements by persons who are not available-for cross-

16 - examination and who.cannot be confronted.
,

17 Even assuming that--and it's not admicsible under
-- 18 ' the exceptions; particularly the exceptions that are cited
' 19 -

- by counsel for Applicants..

20 The key issue is its trustworthiness, to rely on
21 it for making a determination; and the inability of the

'

22 adverse parties to be able to confront that evidence which
23 is adverse to our position.

.

)' 24 Under neither of the exceptions does this document
f \

<

'El 18 come in because it's still fraught with the fundamental

;.

-- i, ,.m.. _.,...m ,.~-.,..--.o,, , , . . , , .~-e.._ . .-,,yi .-_.._m. y . ,_ , _ . , --.,..~ , - - - - - , , , - - , - . , , ,-
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1

_g-
problem: questions about its precative_value and the

(_,/ 2 unavailability of the. foundation, that is, the interviews of

3 the witnesses,.to be probed on cross-examination.

4 Now, more importantly, the basis for our objection

a 5 is that this is not probative evidence. It is not

6 trustworthy and reliable eviderace.

7 Aside from the technicalities of the hearsay rule,

8 we believe that this technique by the Region II Staff

8 represents an abuse of the confidentiality principle.

10 And it is very suspiciously similar to the preceder t

11 observed in the Comanche Peak case, Judge; where confiden-

12 tiality that--Mr. Nunn is sitting at the counsel table here,

-s
13 and others--have seen as a shield to protect them from

14 retaliation by the Company, is used as a sword by the
s

15 Applicants in this case Duke Power Company, and the Nuclear

16 Regulatory Commission's Staff to cloak their mistique.

17'

They say: we have offered confidentiality to

18 - these people and, therefore, you may not probe what they

18 really said to us, or who they really are; so that we, then,
,

20 can characterize what they have said in a way that supports

21 our case.

22 Now, that--

23 JUDGE KELLEY: We understand your proposition.

24
fN Is the direction of your argument that if this
N., -

y appendix came in we should then produce tne 20-odd-people

i

_ , , , - .m.- _ - . , _ - - - . - - - . - _ , , , . . ,
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| |

| 1 who were subject to the interviews?

2 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir, that's right, sir.

3
JUDGE KELLEY: Another 20 witnesses in this case,

4 is that what you're asking for?

5 MR. CLEWETT: Or some kind of discovery.
I

6 MR. GUILD: Yes, or some kind of discovery so

7 we can figure out who these people are--

8 JUDGE KELLEY: One question at a time.

9
You want to call these 20 people?

10 MR. GUILD: I don't want to call them.

11
The Staff, if they want to support this finding,

12 has the burden to make--let's put it this way, just by
13 illustration:

14
On the 'oreman override panel we had 12

15
tiitnesses for the Company; I had .8 minutes apiece

16
to cross-examine them; but three of those witnesses were

17
added to the panel.

18
Why? Mr. McGarry's position on the record: co as

la"
to obviate the potential hearsay objection by Intervenors,

20
and so the welders in question will be subject to examina-

21
tion.

22
And they were. Mr . Nunn could look them in the

.

23
eye and say, "Danny Ray, don't you recall that having

24
happened the way I said it?"

JUDGE KELLEY: I think it's valuable.

- - - -
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1
MR. uGILD: That's valuable. That's valuable,

{)'; 2 all right, sir.
\.

'

3
Now, let me do this: I would like very much if

4

I can to ask Ms. Garde from Government Accountability
5 ,

project, sitting at the table, to briefly speak to the abuse
6

of the confidentiality aspect.
7

She was instrumental in raising the questions
8

that produced the Udall~ letter about confidentiality, that
9

have finally surfaced this Office of Investigations' policy
,

10

which we think amply on its face suggests in this instance
11

the confidentiality policy of the Commission is being
12 abused.

13

- p) If I could ask her to have five minutes of myr
'

-'/ M
time to address that point, Judge?

And that would conclude
15 our--

16

JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.
17

MS. GARDE: I want to address the very narrow
18

issue of confidentiality, as the NRC Staff's policy regardinc'
19

performance of witnesses.
20

Right now the policy that is on the record that is
21

standing and is available to everybody is Attachment
1

22

to the January 9th, 1984 Udall letter.
23

In that letter, Chairman Palladino takes the
24

position that--this is the last paragraph, first page:,m
25

"Thus the Staff is reviewing NRC's current

- _ _ - _ --.
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1 confidentiality policy to assure that it is reasoned and
,.-

'( '
x_ ,/ 2 capable of meaningful application."

,

3 I contacted the Udall staff last night to make

4 sure that their understanding of this letter was what mine

5 was, and that is that this is the standing policy of the

6 Agency.

7 That is.their interpretation.

8 However,--

9 JUDGE KELLEY: I don't follow you here.

10 When you say "that," you mean the attachment?

11 MS. GARDE: This attachment; yes, the OI policy.

12 JUDGE KELLEY: I must say I read that this

[V)
morning, and I didn't read it in that way.13

14 MS. GARDE: Well, that--

15 JUDGE KELLEY: It simply says that " enclosed is...*
.

16 --it doesn't say that's Commission policy.

17 MS. GARDE: All right.

18 I can read the letter--you all have the letter.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: Read the pertinent portion.

20 MS. GARDE: Okay.

21 I'm going to read the second paragraph of the

22 letter, and this is to Chairman Uda :

23 "Your letter also focused on the potential

24rx advantage of using confidentiality as an investigative
tV) U tool. At the outset we assure you that the NRC agrees that

- _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 confidentiality is a powerful tool when it is needed to
|

2 provide added confidence that individuals will not suffer
3 recriminations for bringing safety-related issues to the
4 NRC's attention. That tool is being used by this Agency
5 whenever it is deemed necessary. It is now formally

i 6
incorporated in the procedures of our Office of Investigations

7
(copy enclosed) and those of our Office of Inspector and

8 Auditor."

9 Later in the letter, as I said in the sentence I
10

read before, it says, "The Staff is reviewing the NRC's
11 current confidentiallity policy that is attached."
12

I wrote a letter following up this to the Office
13

of Investigations taking exception with the general policy4,

?,4
part of that statement. And you can turn to Attachment 1

15
on your general policy.

16

It says, " Investigators will not routinely offer
17

confidentiality to individuals making allegations or
18

otherwise providing information during the course of an NRC
19 investigation."

M
MR. JOHNSON: Where are you reading?

21
MS. GARDE: The General Policy on Attachment 1,

U OI?

23
MR. JOHNSON: Thank you.

24
JUDGE KELLEY: Slow down just a little bit,

U please?

I

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - ' - - - '~ ' '
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1
MS. GARDE: Yes.

<w
I( ) - " Investigators will not..."--\v

.

3
JUDGE'KELLEY: Can I go back?

4
MS. GARDE: Yuh?

5
JUDGE KELLEY: I believe you said a moment ago

6
the Staff is now following that policy, or words to that

7
effect? You were quoting the letter?

8
MS. GARDE. I am quoting--all right; in the letter

8
to Udall--

10
JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.

11
MS. GARDE: --the last paragraph on the first

12 page--

13
f3 JUDGE KELLEY: Yes?I )
\~/ 14

MS. GARDE: --the sentence I read twice already:
15

" Staff is reviewing NRC's current confidentiality policy...".
16

All right?

17
JUDGE KELLEY: That's not what I was referring

18
to. I understand that.

19
MS. GARDE: All right.

20
JUDGE KELLEY: What it says to me is, we're

21

looking at the whole problem, basically.

I thought you said that this letter said that
the NRC Staff, meaning the Regions, were following the

24
OI policy?

b)f

Did you say that?

.. . ..
.. _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ ___ _
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1 MS. GARDE: 'That's the only policy that they
. -

q,); 2 have; yes.
,

3 JUDGE KELLEY: Did you say that?

4 MS. GARDE: Yes, I did say that.

5 JUDGE KELLEY: And-di you say this letter says

6 that?

7 MS. GARDE: I am saying tnat that is what the--

8 the letter is very ambiguous.
,

1

9 JUDGE KELLEY: You bet. I agree with that!

10 (Laughter)

11 MS. GARDE: So I'm not going to call Chairman

12 Palladino last night, but I did call the Udall staff.

('' 13-\ ,|' I asked them what their interpretation of that letter was.

14 Their first answer was- "very ambiguous, that's why
15 we sent a letter yesterday asking them to clarify it."

16 They are taking this letter as standing for the

17 proposition that this is the confidentiality policy, it's

18 the only one on the books.

19 Now, I want to make two other points here.

20 JUDGE KELLEY: There's plenty of time to take that

21 position, then; and maybe that's what it means--but I still

22 find it ambiguous.

M MS. GARDE: All right.

24 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.,

25 Go ahead.

l

.. .

. _ - - _ - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _. _ _ _ - _ . - - -
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I MS. GARDE: All right.,.

( \
'v/ 2'

,
This being the policy that's on the books, and

3 certainly it's at least a guideline, I think it's important

4 to point out that, first of all, last spring when in working

5 with Palmetto we asked for these surnaries, which are in

6~ some Regions routinely prepared.

7 And Region II took the position that it was not

8 policy in this Region to prepare summaries of interviews.

- 9 And that was, I believe, in May. It was either in

10 April or May.

11 And that was the stated policy of Region II- "we

12 do not prepare summaries of interviews attached to inspection
[D 13
g ) reports.
%s

14 -
Now, I didn't understand that, because Region III

15 and Region IV do do that.

16
However, that was their policy; that's where they

17 stood.

18
Now, when it's convenient for them to prepare

19
these, they are in fact prepared.

" In the Comanche Peak case, in which GAP has had

^

a lot of involvement on this particular issue, I think it

is important to point out that the same, exact, thing was

23
done:

24
There was no summary-of-interview policy prior to

the inspection at Comanche Peak. When the confidentiality
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1 was breached then the Staff went back, talked to a handful.,m
( )
s_) 2 of people, a dozen people; and offered confidentiality on a

,

3 second run; went back end said: "do you want confiden-

4 tiality? W6 can give it to you."

5 Well, in that case it was offered to almost all

6 executives; the people that they went back and talked to were

7 executives, company executives; not workers.

8 I think it is also important, and the final point

8 that I want to make in this, is that in the Midland case,

H) GAP is involved in the sense that we have an attorney
11 that's representing the Intervenor, as well as we've done a

12 two-year investigation.

[ i 13 In the course of that investigation we produced%)
14 affidavits which were not offered into evidence themselves
15 by Intervenors, however, the substance of their allegations

.

16 was offered into evidence.

17 In that case the Staff is opposing that claim to

HI' ~

confidentiality on the basis that all information offered

19 into or considered in the record is open to discovery.
,

20
And Staff has taken that position, the Appeal Board

21
has upheld that position; and it's now sitting over at the

O
Commission waiting for referral to Department of Justice.

U
We feel very strongly about our position.

r'} But, that aside, the NRC's position is that if
Q)

25
something is going to go in the record, it's open season.

,,, . -- . - . . . . . ~ - . - _. - -. -
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1
-

And I don't understand why in the last minute
,~

k ,) 2 we come,up with 22 interviews and can't do any more at all
3 and probe than-talking to the inspectors.

4 And this is no reflection on the inspectors'

5 efforts.

6 We don't know how many people they talked to.

7 We don't have the notes of what they said.
8 As I said, I got a pending FOIA that's asked for

8 everything that's a basis.

10 But we don't have anything except what they say;
11 and we either have to believe it as a fact, with no--

12 absolutely no controversy over it; or we have to probe it.
''; 13 JUDGE KELLEY: Let me just be sure I understand--
J

14 I think it might have been Mr. Guild's phrase, but
15 are you arguing, Ms. Garde, that what Staff now offers--

16 this appendix with the summaries--I think, Mr. Guild, you
17 phrased it an " abuse" of the confidentiality process or
18 technique?

18 And if you argue that's the case, why, exactly, is
20 that so?

21 MS. GARDE: Why is it an abuse of the confiden-

22 tiality--

23 JUDGE KELLEY: What is the evil there? What's been

24 done that's wrong?,,

V 25
MS. GARDE: Well, I think that, in the first
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1

instance, I have to restate the argument of the Agency--
[~'< 2

( which I don't understand why Mr. Johnson isn't arguing it--
3

JUDGE KELLEY: We'll get to Mr. Johnson.
4 My point is, you are saying: to let this in would
5 be a bad thing--or so I hear you.
6

MS. GARDE: Yes.
7 ,

JUDGE FELLEY Why is that so?

8
MS. GARDE: Well, let me address the first

8 question.

10
Why this is bad, if y,I will--

11
JUDGE KELLEY: An abuse?

.

12
MS. GARDE: --an abuse of the confidentiality

13
7-s policy, and again, I'm arguing the Staff's position; because

14 I don't necessarily agree with this, but--
15

JUDGE KELLEY: Wait a minute.
16

I don't want to hear it unless it's your
17 position.

18

I thought you were arguing that the Staff had
18

abused the process of confidentiality. Now, is that or is,.

20 that not your position?
21

MS. GARDE: Yes, it is.

22
JUDGE KELLEY: Why?

U
MS. GARDE: Because the policy of the Agency

24
. and certainly Mr. Uryc, coming from military investigations--

- [ )Y 25

which is exactly the reason why this thing was written this(_

.. . .

.
-. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 way--is you use confidentiality as a discretionary way. You

I ) 2 don't give it in a blanket form.

3 That's an abuse of confidentiality; and it's an

4 abuse of confidentiality that misuses it, that makes it not
5 valuable; and, in fact, has nothing to do with why
6 confidentiality was developed in the first place.
7 The NRC doesn't need confidentiality to go out
8 and talk to workers and conduct investigations.
9 It's the people who are afraid, it's the people

10 who are afraid of having reprisals, harassments against
11 them. These investigations--the guys are afraid of that.
12 As Mr. Guild says, Duke knows these people. Duke

e' N, 13 knows who these people are. They are not afraid of it.
s

x/
14 They've got all the authority they want to go out and
15 interview every person on the site.

16 The other thing I needed to make is that the

17 Appeal Board held in the Comanche Peak case that the Staff
18 had abused its confidentiality; and that went to the
19 Commission.

20 And when the Commission ultimately did not take
21 review, because it was a moot point, because as it was
22 pointed out, the Company already knew who the people were--
U what the Commission successfully and accurately identified
24

as the issue they didn't take review on was not,_

( \
K/ 25 confidentiality, which was the Staff's appeal all the way

P
. .

_ __ _ _ _ _ - - - - - - - _ - - - _ - _ - _ - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -J
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1' ;up; but what was the adequacy of the Staff investigative
%

2 efforts?

3 And the Commission washed their hands of it and
4 said,- "no, we're not going to get involved in this."

-5 And then it went back to the Board, and the Board

6 Said, " cough up the witnesses."

endT3JRB
7
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1 JUDGE KELLEY: So your position here, if I

( ,) 2 understand it, you object to the admission of this

3 appendix and you are saying you want either more discovery

4 or the production'of the live witnesses, basically, Right?

5 MS. GARDE: Yes.

6 MR. GUILD: The point is this: we don't

7 want thoce witnesses. We want this excluded because it

8' has no evidentiary value in its present form. If the

g Staff wants to stand behind its investigative conclusions,

to then it has the burden to offer those witnesses.

11 It is not Palmetto calling those witnesses or

12 Palmetto even seeking discovery of those witnesses, absent

13 the offer of these two documents --
U(~N

14 JUDGE KELLEY: But it is offered. It is before

15 you. Now you have to say, no, I want discovery or I
.

16 want witnesses. I just want to know where you are coming

17 from,

18 MR. GUILD: We want these exhibits, proffered

3r exhibits, excluded fica evidence. If they are to be

20 admitted, they may not be admitted unless we have discovery

21 and access to the underlying witnesses' testimony.

.n JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. Thank you,

n JUDGE PURDOM: In connection with the interpreta-

24 ~t ion of thi s correspondence. I look at the letter from

(
\~/ Mr, Udall, Senator Udall, to the chairman, in the last25

*

I

_ _ - _ _ - _ - - - - - _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ - - . _ _ -
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1 paragraph. And it seer.s to me that Senator Udall is
,.

-( ) 2 urging the greater use of confidentiality to prospective

3 people who can provide information and that the

4 chairman is responding in particular to that'last paragraph.

5 Tell me why I am wrong in interpreting this

6; letter to be a response to that in which the chairman said

7 first at the outset, we do grant confidentiality and,

8 as one example, it has been formally incorporated in two

., . policies, and by mention of the two policies, two

10. particular instances, that other instances are automatically

11 excluded from those that are not mentioned.

12 So the' staff is not covered by that policy

13 that is specifically mentioned in those two cases,

uJ
14 Is that a proper reading of the letter?

15 MS. GARDE: I think it is a proper reading of

16 the letter, and I think the Board already understands the
,

17' principle in the sense that you offer confidentiality to
.

18 workers who wanted to come forward. I think we can't mix

19 up apples and oranges here. There is a big difference

20 between people who nee l confidentiality, who seek

21 confidentiality and need it and those who don't need it and

22 don't want it.

23 If they wanted it because you suggested it to

24 them, if they want it because you say, You can have this

25 at the outset, that is first of all in violation of why the

.
. . .

______ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -__ - ____i__
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policy was written that way'/ and second, it is nothing1

2 more than a cloak around their investigative and inspection

3 document which is the only thing we have to stand all these

4 inspection reports on. And that is, because there isn't

5 discovery, the only thing you have to make your decision on.

6 That's where the difference is. I support

7 confidentiality. I work with whistleblowers all day long,

8 and I have seen what happens to people who get ripped apart.

9 That is -- I support that. And I feel very, very strongly

10 about it. But I think there is a big difference between

11 people who independently come forward and say, I have

12 information and I want to get it out, and between people

13 who are working on the job, they are not under threat,

14 they know they can talk to the NRC, You guys call them in.

'

15 Nothing is going to happen to them. Duke knows who they

16 a r e '. It is all fine and dandy, That is a whole different

17 ball game,+

18 And to use confidentiality or misuse confident-

19 iality to provide the only basis for these inspection

20 reports is a breach of what these guys have gone through

21 that have had their confidentiality breached, and it is

22 a breach of the whole purpose of the inspection intent.

23 We are supposed to be able to evaluate these

24 people 's decisions based on our own readings of documents.

25 At Zimmer, the first 'nvestigation didn't support
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1 .one allegation of the original, the initial whistleblowers'
O
3.,,) 2 complaints -- not one. And the inspection report said,

:3 Everything is hunky-dory; we have talked to people; we

4 have done inspectionst we have looked at documents. That

5 wasn't-true,.

6 It wasn't true then, it wasn't true in '78,

7 and - it isn ' t true now. And now Zimmer is closed, but

s not because region 3 did a good inspection. OI came

9 back and said -- OIA came back and said --

10 JUDGE KELLEY: I think we really can't,

11 Ms. Garde, recite the entire history of the Zimmer case

12 oon this point. Just answer the question, please.

/~h 13 MR. CLEWETT: I don't think she was intending
N_s -

14 to, Judge.

15 JUDGE KELLEY: I don't think I need a response

16 from you, Mr. Clewett.

17 If you could just wrap up your point.

18 MS GARDE: I think the point I made is

19 simply this: There is a big difference between people who

20 seek confidentiality and need it and people who don't

21 seek confidentiality and in effect don't need it.

22 To cross those two abuses the whole purpose

23 of the inspection policy and the confidentiality.

24 JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you.,,
; 1

- Mi Mr. Johnson?
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1 MR. JOHNSON: I really think that if you

k_m)
,

2 look down the road, we could spend the whole day talking

3 about this subject. We were attempting to offer this to

4 perhaps expedite things. But it seems to me that is not

5 the case.

6 I don't think this is the place to argue out

7 what is the NRC's policy, what it ought to be, what it has

8 been. Mr. Jones is going to address that question; I

9 think that the answer is quite simple, But the easy

10 answer -- there are two ways to deal with this: One is

11 the first approach. That is, not to offer the document and

2

12 to have the men cross-examined on their report. If they

f''T 13 so desire, they can use those investigative summaries as
V

14 a tool for cross-examination. That was my first inclination.

15 secondly, if the thing is going to come in,

16 we have now offered it, _the easy solution is to make this

17 proceeding at this point in camera and then the gentlemen

18 can talk about the matters. There cbviously has been no

-19 attempt to abuse, we already discussed that question.

20 What I am trying to get at is, we are at this

21 point embarked on probably a two-hour discussion. First,

22 about whether this should be excluded. Secondly, whethtr

23 there should be discovery. Third, whether there should be

24 subpoena of witnesses.7-
;

-

' M It seems to me that is not what we came down here

l
__ __



_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

1

1 to do, and it seems to me that we have now given Ms. Garde

2 and Palmetto Alliance a platform to attack the Commission's

3 policies. And it seems to me this is not the place for it.

| 4 We are trying to get this case heard, and

5 that is our mission here today. And I would urge the Board

6 to try to move this thing along.

7 The first question of hearsay, to the extent

8 that these interview summaries are being offered, they

9 are not being offered for the truth of what is contained

10 in them. The truth of what these gentlemen told --

11 JUDGE KELLEY: Let me make sure I understand
.

12 that. The appendix is coming in to shoe the appendix

13 exists? Is that the reason?

14 MR. JOHNSON: To show the basis for the

15 conclusions and findings of the inspection. And that is
.

16 why I felt it wasn't necessary that it be in evidence.

17 JUDGE KELLEY: This is a rather key point,

18 Mr. Johnson. We would like to move on, too, but I want to

19 understand your position.

20 If you are going to put in a document to show

21 the basis for some other statement, I assume it is being
22 put in as substantive evidence. That is what that means to

23 me. .ind if you are not saying that, please explain why?

24 MR. JOHNSON: Our point really, it is the

O 25 basic rule of evidence as I remember it from law school.

-

. _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - - . _ - _ - - . - - - - - - - - - - - -
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1 We are putting this material in so that you

2 could see what our inspectors looked at and you can believe
|
! 3 or not believe what was said to them. It is not

4 offered for the truth of that. And you can cross-examine the

5 individuals here today to determine whether you are going

6 to attach weight to their testimony,

7 JUDGE KELLEY: I don't understand the distinction,

8 I want to understand just c:-metly what we would be doing

9 here.

10 I thought from the outset you were offering

11 this appendix as substantive evidence so that employee X

12 who says such and such a valve is okay is in there as

13 evidence of the fact that that valve is okay.

14 Now, if you are not doing that, if you don't

15 offer that for that purpose, then to come in -- and the

16 only reason is to show you conducted 23 interviews

17 between December 15 and January 10 with the Duke Power

18 Company employees, that is useless, in my view.

19 What is the point of that?

20 MR. JOHNSON: It seems to me that there is

21 always going te be a backup to an investigative report,

22 and all these reports that we have had in evidence here are

23 based in part on interviews and talking to other people,

' 24 and we haven't had those people here. And there has been

25 no question that the inspector has been relying on hearsav.
,

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
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1 It seems to me our position is that we are
|

2 not putting this document in as substantive evidence of

3 the truth of what these men are saying, only as the basis

4 for the conclusions that were drawn.

5 JUDGE KELLEY: What are we to conclude, when

6 we go to writing findings of fact on these issues? Are

7 you there going to cite the appendix and say, The valve

a is okay, see appendix whatever the number is or not?

9 MR. JOHNSON: No. Our position is we are

10 going to say, The inspectors did their interviews and

11 came up with the following findings.

12 I think I would like to turn the question to

13 Mr. Jones at this point.

14 MR. JONES: What can be explored through

15 cross-examination is the method of taking the interviews,

16 the questions that were asked, what was told to these

17 inspectors, and you can therefore reach a conclusion on

18 whether their reliance on that information -- the res

19 gestae, if you will, what was caid to them -- was reasonable

m in reaching their conclusion. Because the decision the

21 Board has to make is, did the Staff have a reasonable

22 basis to reach their conclusion.

23 Now, these inspectors did not go out and try

24 and ascertain the absolute truth. I don't know how you

n do ascertain the truth. If somebody says they didn't have

_ _ _ _ ___ _ _ _ _ _ _- _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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1 a problem, how do you go out and find the problem that
,

!, ! 2 they had,-if they say they didn't have one?2

3 But the point is, the. basis.for their

4_ reaching their conclusion is what they were told. You can

5 look at the circumstances surrounding that to determine

6 whether they took measures to assure that what they were

-7 told was reliable.

6 That gets to the point which I am going to

9- get off.this hearsay part of it and get to the confidentiality

10 question. There are a couple things that were said by

11 Ms. Garde which need to be corrected. Number one, of

12 course, is the entire policy was not cited, just the portion
'

("] 13 which was convenient for GAP'. The second part of the

D
14 discussion about when confidentiality will be granted,

15 and it is in the OI policy, but I will read from the

16 region 2 policy which is in the regional office instruction-

17 1030, revision one. It states that, " Confidentiality

18 should not be routinely offered to individuals making

19 allegations or otherwise providing information during the

20 ' course of an NRC inquiry.

21 "However, if a region 2 staff member is of

22 the opinion that he would not receive the information or

23' if the individual providing the information requested

24 anonymity, then a grant of confidentiality will be.

~~'N/
\ )
's./ 25 proffered."

- _ _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ - _ _
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i fn this particular instance, the inspectors
gv

I ) -were faced with the situation where they could not2x_/
,

3' give the details of why they were questioning these

4 individuals.- They could not say, A Mr. Nunn gave us an-

5 _ allegation about this area of.the plant and we need to

6 know whether you have the same problem. In fact, they

7 couldn't even say that, We have an allegation about this

8 part of-the plant. They couldn't discuss that information,.

9- number one.

' 10 That made it necessary to give some assurance

11 that they were getting full cooperation. That was one

12 reason to grant confidentiality up front.

gr-} 13 Number two, in this particular instance of
V

14 | foremen override, they were required to ask questions

15 about a rather sensitive area involving the performance or

16 perhaps misperformance of individuals that were still on the

17 site or still perhaps their supervisors. This was not simple

18 questions about, is there a hardware problem. That is

19 another sensitive question area where they wanted to

20 encourage the individuals they were talking to to feel free

21 to discuss other personalities at the site with them.

22 For that reason, they granted confidentiality

23 up front.

24 I would note that Ms. Garde cagyted the staf f 's
()
\ /' s position.in another case as to all evidence offered in the

._- , _ _ _ . _ . -- ._. ___ _ _ __ _ __ _ _ _ . . . . _ _
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1 record being open to discovery. And I want to point out

h 2 that I specifically called Judge Kelley and assured that

3 this information would be protected by the confidential

.

4 -- the protective order before I included it in the package.

5 If it had not been so prc tected, it would not

6 have been offered. It would have been kept confidential

7 and there would be no summaries attached. That is the

8 question, that if we continue to discuss these, we want

9 to continue to have the protection of the protective order,

10 That was the basis on which it was sent out.

11 If we enter into a closed session with the

12 protective order operative, then it is possible for them

12 to ask questions that may deal with the identity of these

14 individuals to have assurance of who was talked to. But

15 it must be under the protection of the protective order.
.

16 That was the basis on which this was provided.

17 I think that covers the issue. As was said

18 several times, we seem to be quoting from Congressman

19 Udall's understanding of what the letter said, but on

20 the other hand we have a statement that Congressman

21 Udall is not sure what it says and has written another letter.

22 I find that what Udall's staff members may have thought

n is probably irrelevant in any event, but particularly because

24 Ms. Garde has said that they aren't sure what it means anyway.

2 (Pause.)
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1 I~think I have.made it clear that the OI policy.
~ A-

2 is not the policy that applies to the regional staff in

3 their inspections any more than OI policy binds this Board-

4 in granting confidentiality to in camera witnesses. It is

5 a different branch of the NRC.

48 LHowever, the regional office instruction which

'7 .I have read, which is'similar to the OI policy | is the one

8 that governs.the grant of confidentiality within region 2,

9' I might add that normally, about the inspection

10' summaries, normally the inspection summaries',' what went on
i

11 is contained in the. report. In this case, it was felt

12 that because of confide:itiality! the details of- what was

. {'N 13 there couldn't be put in the' report and it was put into a
%_J

14 separate summary,

15 JUDGE KELLEY: I think we have pretty well

16 worked this one over. I want to ask Mr. Guild one thing.

'17 Now that I understand the staff's offer of

18 the appendix for the limited purpose that they have

19 described ',/ I had understood, as I becieve you heard me,

N I had understood it was offered as substantive evidence, I

21 thought you did, too.

M Do you object to its offer for on the more

23 limited basis?

24 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. We think that in oneO
t
\- 25 way:or another, it is the only proffered basis for the

l
.

.

- - _ - _ - - -
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1 conclusions, and we think it is inherently untrustworthy
2 as an evidentiary basis either on the more substantive

3 basis, which is what you and I had been discussing earlier --
4 and that was the presumption that it was being of fered for
5 proof of matters asserted therein -- or to show method and
6 investigatory technique, if you will.

7 In either vein, it is being offered as

8 an evidentiary basis for staff conclusions.

9 Let's assume that we take Mr. Uryc and
10 Mr. Economos and the other gentlemen -- I guess the two
11 of them will address all of the matters --
12 JUDGE KELLEY: I really wanted to make a short

13 point here.

O
14 MR. GUILD: I will wrap it up real quick.

15
Let's assume they are experts. Let's assume

,

16 what they are saying is, I have an opinion. And then

17 we are entitled to probe the factual basis behind expert
18 testimony. That makes it absolutely clear that you can't
19 escape the analysis of the substance of this appendix by
20 whatever method you characterize it.

21 Even if you say that all they do is stack up a
22 bunch of evidence and this is what they looked at to form
23 their expert conclusion, we are entitled to inquire into that
24 factual basis. And that is what we cannot do because of the
25 abuse of the confidentiality principle at work here,

|
. _ . - - _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ . _ _ __
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>
! 1 I would ask, Judge, that if our hearsay

,9
' (,) 2 objection is overruled, and if this is received as some

3 exceptica-to'the hearsay rule because it is'not viewed as,

4. hearsay ~in itself, that we be allowed to voir dire-the

5 basis for.the compilation of this -- these exhibits so as

6 to-demonstrate the inherent untrustworthiness of'it.

7 By that I don't mean cross-examination because

8 that is a very small nickel, and' frankly, not the point that

9 we are trying to. reach which is the method of the compilation

10 of these interviews and the untrustworthy nature of'that !

11 investigatory technique.

12 JUDGE KELLEY: Your time allotment will be what

'/"'T ' 13 it is. You can use it for voir dire or in the nature of
Q ,I

14 voir dire or cross, either way.

- 15 MR. GUILD: I have a specific request that I

'16 be allowed to do that. independently, Judge, I understand

17 that your view is that I am not entitled to.

18 ' JUDGE KELLEY: Correct.

19 Mr. McGarry, any last word?

N' MR. MC GARRY: Very briefly. I think with the

21 staff's explanation of the limited purpose of this document,

'M 1auch of my comment has been rendered unnecessary.

M JUDGE KELLEY: Maybe you better make it. Whatr,

'r

24 if the Board took the view that we want it for a complete
- t i

A-)i
25 record and we took it in for the truth of the matter, period?

.

.. ... .

_ _ - - _ _ _ _ - - _ - - _ - - - - _ - _ . _ -
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1 MR. MC GARRY: The way we look at itj Your
,

k_) 2 Honor, is,' these gentlemen conduct investigations. They go

3 out and talk to numerous people. The methods and the

4 ivestigatory techniques are fair game'for cross-examination,

5 But these gentlemen are not in the business and the NRC is

'6 not in the business of calling to the witness stand lb Duke

7 Pcwer Company employees to sit at this witness stand with

8 them.

9 _They are in the business of conducting

1(F investigations and then bringing to this Board and to these

11 parties the fruits of their. labor. And that is precisely

12 what they have done.

/~] 13 They are not coming here and saying, Witness A, 2

v
14 everything Witness A says-is true and correct. What they

15 are saying is, We have talked to Uitness A. And based on
.

16 Witness A's statement, we make certain conclusions.

17 This party, Palmetto Alliance, has the ability

18 to cross-examine those individuals to determine whether or

19 not it was proper for them to draw that conclusion.

20 Now, as an analogy, as an overview, it has been

21 my experience that -- reaching way back into my time as<

22 a criminal lawyer, when I put on FBI agents, and when I

23 put on metropolitan police officers and those gentlemen

247_q came to the stand and the FBI agent may have talked to 13
\ )
'

\' M people, they don't call those 13 people to the stand.

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ J
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1_ -The FBILagent says, I talked ~to A, B, C, D, and
- ). 12 E,-and-judge-and-jury.and members of the~bar, here are the: ,,, -

3: conclusions I draw.

4 That is. precisely-what Mr. Uryc is doing and
'5- precisely what Mr. Economos is doing.

6 I think in that vein this document ought.to
7 come in.

~

8 JUDGE KELLEY: Well, it is about time for a

9 cup of coffee. We arG going to huddle and decide this matter
10 so we-can move on.

11 To be realistic, 15 minutes.

END TAKE 4' 12 .(Recess.)
REC-

- 13
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,,

15

16

17-

18

- 19

20 .

21'

22

23

24

t- ,=
.
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Sim 5-1 JUDGE KELLEY: Back on the record.

We just heard at some length from all the parties

n the question of the admissibility of the staff's report
3

concerning foreman override and some other subjects, and
4

then separately we considered the admissibility of the
5

appendix to that report entitled " Summary of Investigative
6

Interviews." The Board has considered the counsel's submis-
7

sions and such things as we thought pertinent.
8

We are going to admit both of these documents.g

W are g ing to admit them as substantive evidence of the
10

truth of the matters asserted therein, if you will. Thegg

staff only offered the appendix for a limited purpose. I12

don't think it matters. It can be a Board exhibit for the13

rest of the purpose. If that is the desire, the staff can
14

offer it for the broader purpose, but one way or another15

16 we want it in the record as substantive evidence.

17 Sceaking very broadly it just seems to us that

18 the staff has gone out and taken a look at these matters

19 and talked to a number of people and it would just be a very

20 serious gap in the record to not have the fruit of their

21 labor. We see a lot of good reasons to put it in and no

22 compelling reason to keep it out.

23 We will just announce a sort of bare bones

24 set of reasons here. We talked about this for an hour or

O ,J more and the Board doesn't intend to take more than a couple

- . . . .
. -_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -
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l

5-2 :1 of minutes to|say summarily or in summary form why we are

_ p)- (,, '2 doing what we.are doing.

3 'I might just mention that come opinion writing

4 time we may well want to expand on a point like this and

5 we may do that and on.other points that have come up in the

6 -case.

7 But as to the report, first o'f all, Staff No. 26

8 I believe'it is, there was a hearsay objection from Palmetto

9 and we are overruling that objection.

10 Mr. Johnson argued and I think in a very strict-

11 sense'he may be correct in saying it is not hearsay in the

12 sense that the conclusions in the report are the conclusions

.[''}~ 13 of these gentlemen.
v

14 It seems to us at least in some sense it is in

15 the spirit of the rule since what they are saying to us is

16 based on what somebody else told them.

17 Be that as it may, hearsay, as we all know, is

18 not automatically barred in a case of this kind and we have

18 let in great volumes of hearsay in this case in the past

20 and only a piece or two has been kept out on that basis.

21 We don't think the circumstances that obtained in those

22 situations obtain here.

23 (The document previously marked

24s Staff Exhibit No. 26 for identifica-g
A /

25XXXXXXXX tion, was received in evidence.)

.. . . . .. _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _.
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Sim 5-3
JUDGE KELLEY: The partie' ne before them the

1

people that conducted the actual i It is their
2

conclusions that are ultimately at they are avail-
3

able for cross-examination.
4

We think in all these circumstances the reports
5

ought to bn admitted.
6

Turning to the appendix summary, this document
7

would be a hearsay document and we are letting it in as
8

such. We recognize that. We are letting it in for the truth
9

of what it says.
10

I would qualiry that to say that we' don't see c
11 '

it as in primarily. We do see it in primarily to show the -

12

basis for these gentlemen's conclusions, the witness'

conclusions, and not primarily for what one of the many
14

interviewers may have said. Nevertheless, it is in for the
15

truth of the document's statements.
16

It is also a very useful, and in fact I won't
17

say indispensable, but important so that we can probe how
18

this investigation was conducted.
19

Another consideration that comes into play
20

in the hearsay doctrine and evidence textbooks is the very
21

simple one of practicality. It just seems to me if we are
22

to open the door to In Camera witnesses in the fashion
23

that it was done here necessarily well on into the hearing,
24

we necessarily are going to have to rely on the report
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Sim 5-4
1 approach if we are going to hear from the staff, and the

idea that you are damned if you do and you are damned if2

3 y u don't. The more people you talk to, then under the

argument that you have to call in everybody you talk to,4

then you get up into numbers of witnesses that are just5

6 totally impractical. There are 20-odd witnesses here, and

7 whether it is witnesses or whether it is discovery, either

8 way it becomes in our view unmanageable and that is a con- *

9 sideration we think we are entitlted to weigh and we do

10 weigh in the decision that we make.

11 So those are our rulings on those two documents

12 and we would like to then proceed.

13 Mr. Johnson, where were we exactly?O
14 (Pause.)

15 JUDGE KELLEY: I have one further point. The
'

16 qtist ion of In Camera , we said we would admit the appendix

17 and staff has taken the position that we should only do that
18 if we go to In Camera. We agree with that. We think that

very simply once a pledge of confidentiality has been made19

20 that it ought to be kept. These particular interviewees

21 were given the pledge. It ought to be honored and we see

22 no good reason not to honor it.

%I So we do intend to go In Camera. We may have

24 to do it I guess right now. We might just add that we don't

Zi find any specific guidance in what I will call the Udall

;
_

_ _ - _ - _ - _ _ - _ - _ _ _ _ . - - - - - - --
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. Sim 5-5 letter on this matter. .It was a letter from the Chairmang

J[~x) 2" .that we talked about at some length dated January 9, and
.

V
,

3 .it certainly recognizes the concept of confidentiality, but

4 beyond that it doesn't tell us which way to go on this. So

5 we have to use our own common sense which is what we are

6 doing.

7 I think that covers it.

8 (Board conferring.)

9 MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, we object to taking

to this evidence behind closed doors in an In Camera proceeding

11 and I ask that it be only considered on the public record.

12 JUDGE KELLEY: The objection is noted and

(~N 13 overruled.
1 )
s/

14 Now for admitting the appendix at this point,

15 Mr. Johnson or Mr. Jones, I guess we have to go In Camera

16 at this point, correct?

17 MR. JOHNSON: Yes, sir. We would adopt your

18' approach and offer it so that it could be admitted for the

19 substance.

20 JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you.

21 Ladies and gentlemen, let me just say a word

Z2- or two. Possibly you already know this, but we have had

23 most of our sessions in public session with the door open,

24 but we have had some sessions where we have had the door
f

\- 2 closed and a limited number of people in attendance, all
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.Sim 5-6 of who'm had-' signed an affidavit pledging secrecy and all
1

(N ' . of whom have some need or other to be in attendance.
?( ) 2
\_ /

I don't know.if that is going to mean that two

or three of you or none or most, ' but I am assuming that there;

4

may be some people in the audience who have not signed

an affidavit. I regret the fact that we are going to have

to ask you to leave while we do this.

Now we are going to be taking some fair a.nount

of time.- The appendix speaks, does it not, to the remaining

issues that the staff has to talk about?
.10

MR. JOHNSON: Yes, sir, except for honeycombing.

JUDGE KELLEY: Ms. Garde,.an I correct on the

.honeycombing issue,-that is In Camera, too, for a differentg
-[ )
\-d - reason?g

MS. GARDE: Yes.g

KELLEY: So it appears to me that we are16

going to have to go In Camera for the rest of the day. Doesg

any. counsel see -- and I understand your objection, Mr. Guild.g

But given our ruling, Mr. McGarry, it seems to us we areg

going to have to go In Camera now.g

MR. McGARRY: We would concur, Your Honor.21

MR. GUILD: We don't, Judge. Mr. Nunn asked22

that is confidentiality cover, if you will, protection beg

24 rem ved because of his dissatisfaction with the staff's
A
() wcrk. He felt that on the public record was the only3

__ _ _ ----- - - - - -
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~

yfSim 5-7
i

way that he was~ going to get to see the truth revealed

/~

=(N_ )( 2 as to his allegations.

3 Now we can parse it a number of ways, Judge,

but it really, really is overbroad use of the tool to close4

5 _.
the' rest.of these hearings where at least the three substan-

tive issues of foreman override, improper welding materials,6 ,

;7 'the tig wire issue and the radiography of Mr. Nunn's issues

-8 that he wants on the public record.

g It would only be In Camera because of the staff's

to desires with respect to the interview summary. Now I would

-11 have no problem with structuring something so that we'can

12 take care of what is in this document in an In Camera session,

. f' s 13 but then allow Mr. Nunn the privilege that I think he should-

I!J
14 have of having the staff's position sta;ed on the public

15 record as to the technical issues that aren't based on any

16 interview summary or won't divulge any confidential

17 information.

18 Given your rulings, I have no problem with

19 respecting the confidence of these people as an In Camera

m matter, but I don't think that should be overbroadly applied

21 to the technical issues that Mr. Nunn wants public.

M JUDGE KELLEY: Let's see what we can work

23 out, if anything. I am not sure we can, but let's see.

24 Mr. Johnson?
,r%
t >
's / 25 MR. JOHNSON: My position would be that it redily

. - . . . .
_ _ _ _ _
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S i m ' 5 - 8'. . depends on the nature of the questioning. The' document,

:( _ ;2 .whether we go In Camera or not, we think is entitled to
r.v

,

3; - pr tection.

.If we.could have theoretically cross-examination4

without' going.into the facts that would identify the indivi-

duals, theoretically we could keep it on the open record.6

P But., frankly. I don't see.how we can parse it that' fine.7

JUDGE-KELLEY: Let's just debate this a minute.8

Would it be possible, and I don't know that it would, to9

g through the cross staying away from the appendix and10

11 . reserving some time to ask whatever questions anybody wants

12 to ask cn the appendix? Now I don't know if that makes

,G' 13 -
any sense or not. What do you think?

.\ |
'#

MR. JOHNSON: I am.not going to be asking the14

1

15 questions, sir. If that is agreeable to the Board and the

16 other par. ties,.it is okay with us.'

17 JUDGE KELLEY: I am really asking you do you

18 think that is inherently unworkable or a possibility?

19 MR. JOHNSON: It is a possible approach.

20 MR. GUILD: Judge, my proposal would be this.

21 .Since this summary and the interviews are the foundation
>

22 for the staff's conclusions at least in substantial part

p3' for each of the three next welding reinted issues, what I

24 would suggest -- one idea was to have the staff panel
C(,\/ address all three of those issues in one fell swoop. I think25

. _. -_ _ _ _ - . .___ . _ , , . . _ _ _ ~ . . . . - . _ . . _ . _ - . . , _ . . - _ _ . ,_



- _ _ .

12327
r

Sim 5:9 hU WMD "MU EU *WENMg

iss.ue that the Chairman identified.
,

9 '

3 What I would suggest is if you would give me
say, you know, at hour or 45 minutes or whatever period of

time banked out of my whole time allowed today on all

three issues to In Camera address simply tb? question ofi

methodology and the In Camera matters, if you will, do

that at the front end so that on the record when we hear8

all the technical issues, I will have had my opportunityg

to establish my factual basis for questioning the staff
investigatory technique. Then we open the record and go

to the technical issues and I will avoid questions thatg

3 w uld seek identifying information.

14 S I w uld say at the front end. I would prefer

the front end to deal with the protected matters and then15

.

16 to public on the technical issues.

37 MR. McGARRY: Your Honor, I think both of those

18 suggestions are reasonable, but I will throw ours into the

39 hat, or hat into the ring. Go In Camera the whole day and

subsequently if any party feels that some of the materialg

21 is public, let them identify that one page or pages thus

and such or lines thus.and such and the Board can rule.22

23 JUDGE KELLEY: You lose the public hearing
23 aspect that way. I am not saying that is overwhelming, but
25 let me make sure I understand the proposition.
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Sial 5-10
.1 .If we took your approach, Mr. Guild, would it

n
( l- 2 work something:like this. We can talk about tig wire,v'

,

3 and we would go around the table like we always do In Camera
4

and then.the next one and then the next one and then we would
5 open up. Or you said you wanted time blocked out so you
6 could do your part. What were you suggesting?
7 MR. GUILD: Here is the way I am sort of parsing

8 it in my mind. I really intend on exanination that it would

9 be more in the nature of what I propose as the voir dire.
10 _It essentially goes to the trustiworthiness of the inspection
11 that was done and it doesn't focus on the specific technical
12 questions. So you need not parse it that way.
13?/'sg JUDGE'KTDLEY: And that part is In Camera?

\ /
'

I4 MR. GUILD: That part I would do In Camera and

15 maybe I would offer up if we can just simply agree on a
16 period of time thaE I would have for crossing the panel
17 members on the methodology, if you will, the In Camera
18

matters in the nature of my, if you will, voir dire.

19
JUDGE KELLEY: Yes.

20
MR. GUILD: Then if the other parties had somethin g

21
on that subject to take up, the voir dire aspect, they

22
would go in turn and then we could go open and then we

U
would go back to the normal round on override, tig wire

24 and radiography. That way you would have a clear recordO
on the public record separating the technical issues. Pages

-

. -

_ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ . _ _ _ _ _ - _ . _ _
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'
'"

3 1 through 10 is tig wire and 11 through-20 is radiography,

2 if you-follow me, and we would have one closed,In Camera
-.x ,1

3 session where we made.the full circle on my voir dire

_4 subject matter.

5 JUDGE KELLEY: Now your voir dire, I take it,

''
6 would not be subject matter by subject matter really.

7 MR. GUILD: No, sir.

8 JUDGE KELLEY: And I assume that the gentlemen

g 'went out and' talked to some of these people about whatever

10 they new:about it and it is nul'u' token out by subject matter

11 necessarily.

12 MR. GUILD: It need not be, Judge, not at all,

g 13 no.

A'']-
14 JUDGE KELLEY: How much time do you think you

,
15 -would require?

,

16 MR. GUILD: Well, if you could just give me

17 some notion of facing ~the three welding related issues

18 that are yet to be done --- -

19 JUDGE KELLEY: Let us take a cut. We have to

20 look at this. We haven't decided anything yet, but we are

21 exploring and we will see what we can do.

22 (Pause.)

23 MR. JOHNSON: Judge Kelley, before you retire,

24 so to speak, can the staff be heard just very briefly?r
k, ,h) 26 JUDGE KELLEY: Yes._.

1

. .. .

. _. .
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Sim 5-12
MR. JOHNSON: In order to expedite the proceeding,

9 2
it seems to me that the approach that Mr. Guild has made

3
vith respect to part of his time, and I understand that

4
hi = voir dire time would be taken out of his otherwise time,

5
to examine In Camera on the basis for the methodology of

6
the interviewing on all three matters is fine with the

7
staff, but I also would suggest in order to make the thing

8
move a little more expeditiously that we do the same thing

9
on the record, that we have a panel approach here and that

10
all the questions on the three issues be asked on the record

11
as well during each person's turn.

12
JUDGE KELLEY: You lost me.

MR. JOHNSON: Instead of going around three times

14
on the record ---

15
JUDGE KELLEY: Oh, you are saying if it is the

16
Board's turn that we should. talk about tig wire and X-rays?

17
MR. JOHNSON: Yes.

18
JUDGE KELLEY: That is faster in your view?

19
MR. JOHNSON: Yes.

20
JUDGE KELLEY: Maybe. Okay. We just have to

21
figure this out. You can take a stretch if you wish. It

22
is going to take us a few minutes to figure this out.

23
end Sim (Brief recess. )
Sue fols 24

g
ena 5

|
- _ _ _ _ - ____ _ _____-________ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _____ _ _ _ _ _ _ _
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,

st' 6/1 11'~ '(Whereupon,~the hearing is reconvened at
.

-

- \s_j - 2 10:55 a.m., this same day.)
,

3f JUDGE KELLEY: Well, we have just.been going

4 through this time-slicing exercise. And-it strikes us

5 . that Mr. Guild's proposal, - and Mr. Johnson's comment ' --

6 and we may have another. comment, but the basic proposal

7 ,of~having an In Camera portion followed by -- after lunch

8 ~ presumably -- public sessions on the, if you will, techni-

9 cal-aspects of these issues is a reasonable compromise,

10 given the competing situations that have been involved in

.11 | keeping' things confidential and being public.

12 What we have done is make some time projections

Os --
13 based on the presumption'that we are going to have this

- 14 panel for some period of time on the three issues,.and

15 ~there will'be a later panel perhaps of the same or slightly-

16 different people on'the concrete question. So that we are

17 talking about two panels that we would hear in public.

18 Maybe I should ask that. I was assuming one,

19 session for voir dire, to use your term, and only one.

20 Now, is there a totally different set of people for the

21 fconcrete-issues later today?

22 MR. JOHNSON: Mr. Jack Harris is the Staff's

23 witness on the concrete issue, but that's an In Camera --

24 JUDGE KELLEY: That whole thing is In Camera for

\- .g
- a separate reason?

. . . . . . . . ,. . .
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.cti L6/2. 1 MR. JOHNSON: Yes.
W
[s,) 2 JUDGE KELLEY: So what we are looking at is this

3 panel for your voir dire purposes.

4 MR. GUILD: It seems to me clear that the sum-

5 mary of interviews does not support the honeycomb issue,

6 so that won't be the subject of voir dire clearly. That

7 clarifies that.

8 JUDGE KELLEY: Fine. Okay. So, we have those

9 two panels in public. We have this voir dire session that

10 we are going to start doing here in a few minutes. We

11 have sort of a miscellaneous collection of things that we

12 would like to spend a little time on later cn1 today.

(''C 13 But the immediate order of business is to get(.
14 the case heard. So, we are going to put those things like

15 diesel generators or fabrication or whatever, we will do
.

'

16 .them last at that time. But we tried to leave some time

17 for that.

18 [ So we -- let me-just read off some time designa-

19 tions for you. You can jot a note. Looking at the panel

20 now before you, we have a total of a little over an hour
~

21 and a half, and it would break down this way. The Board

" has been going first and last. We are just going to drop

23 the last. Applicants first, twenty minutes. Palmetto

24,,,g second for thirty minutes. The State next for ten minutes.,

\- 'I 25 The Staff next for twenty minutes, and the Board last for
.

'' '

__ - --__m_ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ - . _ _
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st 6/3 1 twenty minutes. That's a total of a hundred minutes, an

|| 2 hour and a half, plus ten.

3 The second panel -- and that's for the public

4 part, that's what I'm talking about this af ternoon, the

5 second panel is the concrete panel and it seems to us that

6 that's significantly less complex and requires less time.

7 We've made the following application. Applicants, ten

8 minutes; Palmetto, twenty minutes; State, five; Staff, ten;
9 Board, ten, for a total of fifty minutes on that.

10 And you add your breaks into both of those, you

11 have run up a little over three hours right there in that
12 neighborhood. Now, the voir dire concept that we would get
13 into now is a matter of people -- by the way, Mr. GuildO
14 expressed a desire to do voir dire. This would be open

15 to any party to ask questions in a general way of how the

16 interviews were conducted and so forth. This would not

17 necessarily be restricted to Palmetto; it may, in fact,
18 be Palmetto's primary interest, they may take most of the

19 time. But others will have an opportunity to speak to the
20 same points.

21 Now, this is being computed. The time for this

22 is on a borrowing basis. We have Palmetto with an aggre-
23 gate of fifty minutes on these two panels. And you can

24 borrow whatever ,cu want to borrow for voir dire purposes.
M MR. GUILD: So that, Judge, I have thirty minutes

1

1
__ . - _ _ _ - - - - _ - _ - ---- _-_ _
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et 6/4- 1 for each'of the three technical welding issues, thirty
;m'

- ( ) 2 . minutes total? Ten apiece.for-x-ray, tig wire and foremenv'
3 . override?.

4 JUDGE KELLEY: Correct.

'5 MR. GUILD: My bank account is running quite low.
6 If I can,. Judge, let's start with the notion that I would

7 take fifteen minutes on this voir dire, and I may want to
8 -borrow some more.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: Yeah, why don't you just do that?

10 You can add on some more if you want to.

-11 Let me just ask the other parties so we will know,
12 Mr. McGarry, do you anticipate questions.in the nature of

n 13 voir dire?

L_
14 MR. McGARRY: Not at this time, Your Honor.

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Johnson, you don't. We may

16 have one. I'm not sure if we will.

17 Well, that does bring us to a point, ladies and

18 gentlemen, if you have not signed an affidavit in connection

19 with the In Camera secret part of this case, we will have

20 to ask you to excuse yourselves. Certainly, by after lunch

21 we will be back into public session for a good chunck -- a
22 fair chunck of the afternoon. But, right now and for the

M
next half an hour or so, we are going to have to close the

24 shop

{~}/
!

25N- So, anyone who has not signed an affidavit will

I

' --
-

-
.. .. . .
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.st . 6/5 . 1 have to leave at this point.
, 2-

(Whereupon, the proceedings' continued in
3

In Camera session.)
4

end public - 5,

.st
6

~. Tim'follows
7

8

9-

.10

11

12

13

- 14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

'26

. . . . . . . . .
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1 AFTERNOON SESSION

2 (1:10 p.m.)
,

3 JUDGE KELLEY: First of all, we have two pending

4 motions from Palmetto.

5 The first motion is to strike the testimony of

6 the present panel members based on the voir dire examination

7 by Mr. Guild.

8 The Board is denying that motion.

9 Voir dire questioning normally goes to the

10 credibility of witnesses and the weight to be given their

11 testimony; it doesn't in the normal case have the effect of

12 destroying it altogether and putting it out of the case.

13 We had one instance of that in this case much

14 earlier; but that kind of undercutting does not occur in

15 this Board's judgment in this instance; and we deny the

16 motion to strike.

17 The second motion was a motion to provide the

18 names of the people who were interviewed by these two panel

19 members in connection with their work, and whose interviews

20 are summarized in the appendix.

21 And we are going to deny that motion as well.

22 It does seem to us that this is in the nature of

23 further discovery. We don't have to belabor the fact that

24 the Board feels that formal discovery is entirely inapprop-

@ 25 riate in this setting; and we denied discovery motions

.

__a__ -__ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - - - - _ _ - - _ _ - _ - - - -
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1 time and again; and we are doing so on this one.
(M

ii's_,/ 2'

I might just add that we just don't know where

3 this information would go in this case, we expect this
4

record to be closed today--subject to a reopening; that

5. _

can always happen. But as far as we are concerned, this

6 safety case is over this afternoon.

7 So that' motion is also' denied.
8

Now, the business this afternoon that's going to

8
occupy us, and we're going to have to watch our tima

10 -allocations to get to the end of the road: we gave somes

11
and allocations this morning.,

12 And then over lunch we realized that we hadn't,

. -s
I i 13

allocated time for the appearance of the in camera witness%J -

I4
to come in and be questioned and so on. And we assume

15 that they wish to do that. And we would like to see them
.

16 do it. -

17
So we have had to recast our time allocations,

18
and have done so.

18'

I will now read off rather quickly the time
i

allocations that we have:

21
We compute if we start right away, we can finish

this by five o' clock.

23
First of all, the present panel: Applicants

,

24r~N first, 16 minutes; the Board deducted for going to the bank
x_-)i

3
during voir dire.

,

.- -- - , - , -- - -,- >n. r
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1-~s Palmetto, 12; that's a minute-or two more than

b\-'") 2 you're. strictly entitled to, because of your visit to the

3 ' bank.

4 State of South' Carolina, 5.

5 Staff, 18, minus 2 for banking.

6 - The Board, 15; total of 66 minutes.

7 - Now, following that there is a questioning--

8 Mr. Nunn would take the stand as he has in the past, this

9 time on these particular topics. And we are allocating

10 10 minutes for an overview statement by Mr. Nunn. .

-11 And following that, there will be 5 minutes

12 apiece by the Applicant, Palmetto and the State;-and'the

) 13 Staff has 10 allocated; and the Board has allocated 10 to,

I4 itself, for a total of 45.

15
Then we would go to the last subject area, the

IO concrete area. That will bis in camera. I'll not mention

17 names, but simply list times we will be allocating.

18
We do think that this area is not as complex,

!-
'I8

as the area we're talking about now. We have therefore
|
'

20-
allocated somewhat less time.

'

21
We have the Applicants for 10, Palmetto again for

12; State for 5; Staff for 10; Board for 10.

23
Then the in camera witness would appear and

24
i would have five minutes for an overview. We note that he

J
- a

has prepared an affidavit stating the respects in which he is

_ _ - - -- ,. .. .,- -. - . - . , . , . - . . - - - - -
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1

not.in agreement with Staff's review; so I think that might,-x
( ) 2 largely do service as an overview statement.,

v

3
Then we have Applicants,~Palmeti.o and the State

4 for 5 apiece; Staff for 10; the Board for 10.
.

5
And, with a couple of breaks thrcwn in, that

6
will run us if all the time is used, to around five o' clock,

7
at which point we would like to do a few other things.

8
But that's what we have laid out.

9
And we would like to go immediately into the

10 questioning of the panel.
11

Now, we're in public; right; we've let people
12

back in. That's been taken care of? The door is open.
13('wg The reporter knows that we've gone back into'u )'

14 public session; right; thank you.
15

Okay, Mr. McGarry?
16 Whereupon,

17
NICK ECONOMOS

18
AND

19
BRUNO URYC, JR.

j 20
resumed the stand as witnesses for Regulatory Staff and,

21
having been previously duly sworn, were further examined and

22
further testified as follows:

,

23
MR. MC GARRY: No questions, your honor.,

24
JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you.

\ ''
Mr. Guild?

,. - _. _ __ _ . _ _ _ _ . - - __ _ _ . _ -- -
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~

1 MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, we would move under
0,

1

Os_j 2 10 CFT;273.3 to qualify Mr. Nunn as an expert examiner

3 for purposes of conducting a portion of our 12-minute

4 examination on the technical welding subjects of the two

5 NRC panelists.

6 JUDGE KELLEY: Let's see if there's any objection?

7 MR. MC GARRY:. I.think we'll stand by our

8 position of yesterday.
.

b 9 JUDGE KELLEY: All right.

10 Mr. Johnson?

11 MR. JOHNSON: The same.
4

12 JUDGE KELLEY: Go ahead.

xxI \:INDEX. 13 CROSS-EXAMINATION
'% )

14 BY MR. GUILD:

15 Q Let me tell you, if I can, I'd like to t ake the

16 first minutes.

17 Now, gentlemen, you both were present and met
n

18 extensively with Mr. Nunn as a foundation for going forward.

19 'with your inquiry; isn't that correct?

20 A (Witness Uryc) Yes.

'

21
Q Okay.

22 And did Mr. Nunn volunteer to help you identify

23 with more particularity the specific hardware that was of

24 concern to him, the names of individuals who had personal-s s.

b M knowledge of his hardware concerns; and the identification

. -._ - - - - . -. _ _
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1

of records that might be relevant to pursuing his concerns?
I \ 2
( ,/: A Right, sir.

3'
Q Did you go back to Mr. Nunn and seek any assis-

-tance from him in that regard--either gentleman?--in
5

-pursuing your investigation?
6

A No.
7

Q Did you interview any of the people that Mr. Nunn
8

suggested you talk to, to support his concerns?
9

A Yes.
10

Q And who did you interview?
11

A One of the people in the appendix.
12

Q All right, sir.

/''
^ N ]s Q Now, understanding that, did you' select that

14

person because Mr. Nunn-had suggestedSthat3 person might
15

corroborate?
-

16
.

A No.
17

Q And how did you come, then, to happen to interview
18

that man?
19

A- That was part of the at-random selection that
20

resulted form Mr. Economos' review of the records.
21

Q All right, sir.
22

Mr. Economos, let me ask you to speak to that same
23

point?

24
cs A (Witness Economos) He just came up.
(_/ 25

Q Okay, it was an accident?

4

. -, , - - - . . , -, , . , - . m... - , - , . . ~ ~ - , , . - . . - - . , . . - - . , . . - - - - . . , ,-.-
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'l A (Witness Uryc) A fortunate accident.
;( O
'y 2 'A (Witness Economos) His name just came up.
'

,

3
Q Al1~right, sir.

4 A Here it is.
~

5
Q Okay, sir.

.

6
What I want to understand is, when you saw the

7 name--did you see the name first among the population of
8:

the 50 or 60, and say, hey, let's look at this guy; let's

8 ' talk to this guy?

10 I. - No.

11
.Q How did the name first come up? How did you first

12 correlate that that individual was one of the men mentioned
13 by Mr. Nunn?

14 A When we submitted the X-number of stencils, that

15 stencil number--the individua'l juct happened to be one
16 with that particular stencil number.

''

17
Q And you submitted him as one of the 22 stencil

18 numbers to the company?

19 A I think it was probably 18 people or 20 people,
i
I *

Q 22, I understood was the sample?

21 A Okay.

22 18.

23
Q I stand corrected.

24

O Okay, he was one of the 18 stencil numbers you
25 '

submitted?

-- _ _ . _ , . - , _ _ - . . . _ . . . . - . - . _ ._ . .- . -- -
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1 A That's correct. But at that time that we submitted
O
(_ 2 'I had no idea who--that this name.

3 Q I.see.

4 So you didn't intend to go forward and look at

5 any of the people he identified, necessarilv; it_was just

6- an accident''that you did?

7 Is that true?
~

8 A (Witness Uryc) Say that again?

8 Q You didn't set out to interview any of the
T

10 people that Mr. Nunn identified as having knowledge?

11 A Not in this particular issue; no.

12
Q Well, on what issue i you?--if you did?

13 A We intend on probably interviewing some of these

14 individuals down the road in connection with other allega-

15 tions we're going to be looking into.

16
Q Mr. Nunn's?

17 A Yes.

18
Q Oh. So that the matter is not closed on your

19 inquiries with respect to Mr. Nunn?

A I think there is one issue left that we have to

21
look at. I think it's the--

22 MR. JOHNSON: Excuse me.

23 I don't think he ought to go into that, because

24 it's an open session.

25 MR. GUILD: Well, unless there's any reason--
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LY MR. GUILD:7s

*
\- Q- Can you identify-the subject matter? Mr. Nunn is

3
a public witness now.

.

'

MR. JOHNSON: It's irrelevant.

5
MR. GUILD: Well, let's understand what the

6
subject is that hasn't been looked into.

7
JUDGE KELLEY: In your judgment, Mr. Johnson,

8
might this compromise the confidentiality of the matter?

9
MR. JOHNSON: ~I'm not sure. I haven't discussed

10
this amtter with Mr. Uryc.

11
I know Mr. Nunn's status has changed. I don't

12
know what bearing that might have in the investigation.

<-

(N) JUDGE KELLEY: Can you just split the question
13

'
14

up and do it later when we have the man on the stand, and
15

close the door again?

16
MR. JOHNSON: He probably can go forward; I think

17
it's okay.

18
JUDGE KLLLEY: He can? All right.

5 Objection withdrawn. ~

| 20
; Answer the question, clease?

21
WITNESS URYC: The issue of welder certification.

22
BY MR. GUILD:

23
Q How his name came up on the list when he wa s in

24
fact unqualified, had not requalified?

'

sm 3
A (Witness Uryc) That still has to be looked at;

.

, - - - - - - . - - - _ _ _ , - - , , - - . ,- - - - - - , - - - - - - - , - - , - , , - - , ~ - - - . -------.v
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I yes...

- A

2
\_s Q, All right, I understand.

3
How about any of the people on foreman override;

i

did you interview any of the people that Mr. Nunn identified
'

5
-as'having knowledge of those concerns?

6
A No.

7
Q All right.

.Now, let-me-understand this, this is probably my,

'
final area:

10

You told us that this was a special inquiry.
11

I'm not sure of the exact words you used. But it was a
12

unique sort of circumstances and had special characteris-

( tics to it; is that fair?
,

14
A I would think so.

15
Q Okay.

And you did it because you were directed to look.
.

at these areas by the Eoard in this case?,

! la
| A That's correct.

[ 19
| Q Okay.
i

20
Now, you issued an inspection report and it's

i 21 -
l in the public domain--well, it is in the public domain? It>

.

22
is, ins't it?

| 23
A (Witness Economos) No, not yet.

-24
. g" Q It's not? Okay, I take it back.

/ 25

You have an inspection report and it appears to be
r

L
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1 regular in form and indistinguishable frcm any other
b '
\. / 2 inspection report I've ever seen, except for, maybe, its

3 content.

4 But it is an inspection report, is it not?
~

5 _ That is the 84-403 document that covers welding errors?
6 Yes, please?

7 A To the layman, again, it would seem to be a

8 regular report.

9 Q Right.

10 A Look at the cover page, there is a statement in

11 there--no the cover page, front page--there's a statement
f

12 in there that is wholly different from a regular report.

.r
? ' 13 That is the statement that sets it apart from our regularC

I4 boiler statement basis--boiler statement, if I may use that

15
.

terminology?

16
Q Sure.

17 Mr. Economos, you are talking about the June 20th

j 18 cover letter to Duke Power Company, the last paragraph?

I9 A January.

#
Q January 20th, sorry?

21 A Yes.

; 22
Q The paragraph at the end, due to the restrictive

23 distribution, et cetera?
i

24 A That's right.

25
Q Okay.

_ . - - - _- . _ , _. . _ _ . _ _ _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ . - _ _ _- _ _ . _ - . . _ . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ .. __ _ _ _ _



_.

12-12 12,346

1. That's the cover page you mean?

g)( 2 A Exactly.. , .

3 Q Okay.

4 Now, let me understand this just in sum: if this

5 is special, and in some respects I understand already,
.

6 yr. Uryc, you say that in this case you reached some conclu-

7 sions, whereas that's usually not a part of your respon-
8 sibilities as an investigator, for example; correct?
9 A Yes.

10 Q In what other respects does this product

11 differ in methodology or in results from the--from the

12 routine and normal inspection and inspection report
gN 13 produced by the NRC Staff?
'v-)\

,

14 Would you outline the differences, please?

15 A (Witness Economos) The thing that sets this report.

16 apart is that if you go through it, it addresses specific

17 areas, rather than--or specific systems, specific areas,

18 rather than generic issues.

' - 19 By that I mean, here in paragraph 5 we're talking
I-

20 about containment spray piping.

21 In the normal regular report you would see that

22 as safety-related piping.

2 And there under that type of heading, then you

24 would see also a further qualification where they were
t

|' k > M looking at it from a welding aspect or, as we say,
|

1

-- - _ - - . - , . _ _ _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ _ , _ . , _ _ _ _ , _ , ,
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1 a word effort or the work activity other than welding; okay?
rs
\_)' 2 So if it was a welding effort,'then you would

,

3 see a smaller--a small sample taken from X-number'of safety-

4 related pipe systems.

5 In this case you are looking at, again, on para-
6 graph 5, I don't know how many weldings, how many welds;

l'
'

7 that is not--in other words, we concentrated on the Board's

8 questions.

9 Q All right.

10 A As apart from the regulatory.

ENDT4f 11

RE fis'
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<s la
N.

14 .

4

16;

I

17.i

18

>

19

20
!

'

21

22

23

24

25

. - _ _ .-. _ . _ _ __



REE TAKE 12L
12348Pcga"12

'LOpen Record
If I ere to - - are there an>> other material

[ ) 2 differences that come to mind?\__/
.

3 A The rest of them are based on the same issue.
-4 You are looking at welding materials control. Normally,#

5 while this is not necessarily always, welding material
6 control would be part of the welding effort.
7 In.other words, it would come under safety-related
8 piping welding,-period. And that would be just a one-line

9 item depending on what you are finding.
10 And you can say the same thing about the rest of
11 it. Radiography, you would never see radiography as a
12 -- treated in cuch detail, to that extent.

. 13 Q -Now, if I were to take the Commission's
'"'

14 policy on the conduct of inspections and to ask ycL
15 questions of whether you did this and this and this and'
16 this, tracking through that inspection policy, would I
17 find any material differences in your approach employed
18 in this special inspection as compared to the inspection
19 that is pursuant to the normal staff policy?
20 A Not necessarily.

21 Q Any that come to mind at all?

23 A No.

23 O None? You are shaking your head, Mr. Economos.
24 A None.

25 Q Mr. Uryc, are you aware of any?
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1 A (Witness Uryc) No,

* j 2 JUDGE KELLEY: I have just a comment, Mr. Guild,

3 You said you were going to take about five and you are

4 closer to ten. What I don't want to do is police time

5 between different people at your table. I don't think that

6 is the Board's job. You have got an overall time, and you
7 have got people who can watch the clock. If you want to

8 split it up that way, I leave it to you to do the clocking.
9 MR. GUILD: At that point then and given that

10 guidance, Mr. Nunn then? I would like to have him ask some,

11 questions. -

12 MR, NUNN: I would like to first state, Judge,

~w 13 that I was not expecting to do any cross-examination so,

-

14 I am kind cf caught unawares here. I haven't prepared very

15 many questions, but I am going to do the best I can.
XXXX 16 CROSS-EXAMINATION

17 BY MR. NUNN:

18 Q Mr. Uryc, you remember our meeting at the

19 Ramada Inn, you, Mr. Economos, Ms. Billie Garde, and myself,

| 20 on or about November 16 and 17 or 1983?

21 A (Witness Uryc) Yes,

22 Q At which time we discussed all of my safety
Z3 issues at quite some length?

24 A Yes.
,3,
i '

(_/ 25 Q And you told me, did you not, to feel free to call
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1 you at the office or at home at any time if I had any
[''j' 2 additional concerns to'be investigated; is that correct?'v'

3 A That is correct. You did call me, at the office

4 and at-home..

5 -Q Yes, sir. I did.;

6 Do you remember a particular piece of pipe
7 that I mentioned to you up on around the'8th or 9th course,
8 and I gave you, oh, nine or ten names of witnesses to check
9 out the reason why this pipe had disappeared? Do you

10 '
'

remember this particular telephone call?
e

11 A No, I don't.
-

12 . Q Do you remember putting it on the --,

13 A Was this in a telephone conversation?_,s,

(' '),

*

14 Q Yes, sir. That's right.

15 Do you remember putting it on your office
~

16 telephone so two other parties could hear this conversation?
17 A No, I don't.

IS Q Greg Todd for one of them?

19 A That is the normal procedure, yes, sir. I just4

20 don't recall the incident.
I

21 Q All right, sir.

22 A Maybe you can refresh my memory.
i 23 Q I am not testifying now; I am questioning, sir.

24 A I understand that, but I asked you to refresh
p) ~(_, 25 my memory. I would be willing to discuss it if --,

;

i

!

_ ._ . _ _ . . _ . _ _ _ , . _ . . . _ . . -. __. . . _ _ _ ._, . , , . . _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . _ , . _ _ _
-
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1 Q Let me just get to Mr._Economos,
~

'''
;/ i 2
\ ) Mr. Economos, in my own crude way I went

'

3 back through the tape that we made. I think I asked both
4 of you gentlemen, did I not, if.you would object to my
5 taping. I did not tape the first day, but I taped the
6 second day: is that correct?

7 A (Witness Economos) That's right.

8 Q Would it be fair to say that the names I
9 gave-you to verify my contentions were Roy Brady, Bill Davis,

10 J. D. Stitt, Malcolm Young, Ralph Sharkey, Danny Wallace,
11

Bobby Smith, Ernest Anderson, Pat Sikes, Danny Ray, Buck Henry,
12 Gary-Beal? _About 12 individuals. Nould it be fair to

13 say that quite possibly that these could have been perhaps,_

(
\

14 part of this first 60 that you randomly or selectively
15 selected?

16 A Mr. Nunn, I wish I had that, but I don't.
17 And I cannot say yes or no because I do recognize that one
18 of those names -- I think earlier we said that --

19 MR. JOHNSON: I would suggest that we caution

20 the witness that to the extent his answer might tend
| 21

to reveal one of the names of the individuals he interviewed
22 and whose identify has been protected up to this point, be
23 careful not to reveal that,t

24 MR. NUNN: Mr. Johnson, this was at a meetingn
(} 25 where I requested an in camera type proceeding, but I have

i

i
t

;
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1 gone public. .These were names that were mentioned at

('3
( ,/ 2 thi. meeting.

3 MR. JOHNSON: I understand that, but we still

4 have the' exhibit -- Staff Exhibit No. 27 And to the.

5 extent that your question might elicit an answer which

6 would identify the people who were actually interviewed, I

7 would~ object to the question.

-8 MR. CLEWETT: I might just note, if I may,

-9 that when we did go in in camera proceedings before,

10 only one person left the room. So all these Duke people

11 have signed. So we are probably still in effect in in

12 camera.

('''] 13 JUDGE KELLEY: We are on the record.
~L)

14 MR CLEWETT- I said "in effect."

15 JUDGE KELLEY: We are either in camera or

16 we are not in camera. We opened the door and the

17 question, as I understand it, seeks to reveal the name of

18 one or more people who were, in fact, interviewed which

19 is confidential information. Isn't it? Isn'.t that right?

20 MR. NUNN: Judge, I probably phrased the
..

21 question wrong then. I wanted to know if any of those

22 names -- and I am sorry, I will stay away from specific

23 names from here on out.

24 BY MR. NUNN
; O'

25 Q Was it not important enough to you -- I think
' ""

i

h

\.

..
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1. you jotted their names down e- Bruno, I believe you did.
r's

2 Did you not?>

'3 A (Witness Uryc) Yes.

4' Q To at least go and talk to'one or two or

5 three or these parties and see if what I was saying was true?-
6 A (Witness Economos) The thrust of the

7 investigation or this type of inspection investigation,
1 8 ' call it what you want, was to be as impartial as possible,

9 Q Impartial as possible?

10 A Impartial as possible. And that is why we
4

11 picked, we sampled welders that had welded in the areas
E

12 that in"olved the Board's questions.
'

/~N 13 Q Yes, sir.

k_
14 A I did not want to taint the investigation

15 in favor of.anyone.

16 Q Once again, Mr. Economos, I will have to read a

17 little bit of this first and then I will end it up s a
4

18;. question to you.

19 This had to do with the overgrinding beside
20 the stiffenors, and did I not discuss this issue with you?

j . 21 A Yes, you did,

22 Q And we discussed cosmetics, did we not?
t.

23
| A In regards to what?

24 Q In regard to my observation of the way the
\~/ 2 welds looked, the integrity of the welds from the observation

'

i

i
_ _ . _



~12/7 12354

1 that I made upon these welds.
,

(,,) 2 Did we'not discuss cosmetics?
,

3 A We discussed an awful lot of subjects during

4 those two or three days, and this may have been one of the

5 subjects that were covered. I can't say yea or nay,

6 I wouldn't swear to it, but in all likelihood we covered

7 that' area.

8 Q All right, sir.

9 JUDGE KELLEY: I would like to ark a question.

10 The allocated time has expired. My question is, Mr. Nunn,

11
; so far you have not asked any technical questions of this

12 board -- technical in the sense that, why did you say

('') 13 the weld was okay? Why did you say the tig wire was
V-

14 okay, et cetera. It is all technique and background.

15 Do you have in mind asking any technical
t

16 questions of this panel?

17 MR. NUNN: Yes, sir. I was trying to lay my --

18 JUDGE KELLEY: I suggest you go ahead and get to

19 it.
,

20 MR. NUNN: All right, sir,
b

21 BY MR. NUNN:

' 22 Q Mr. Economos, the cosmetica I was just speaking

23 about, that had to do with the stiffeners and the laminations

24 on the wall; is that correct?
f_

('') M A (Witness Economos) You are either going to talk

- -. . _ . _ _ _. . _ , - - . _. ._ . _. . . . _ .
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1~ about stiffeners or laminations, Those are two different
/nj- 2 issues,
'\, J

3 Q All right,' sir. We will speak specifically

4 about laminations. I made the statement to you that

5 you would have to remove the paint. EX) you remember making

6 the statement in reply to that, "We will look at it; we will
7 make sure that the minimum wall was not violated,"

8- To which I replied,_"But it will be painted
.

9 and you will not be able to see it."

10 To which you replied, " Listen, I know how
t

11 big my stick-is. I will have them take the paint off."

12 MR. JOHNSON: Asked and answered.
- 13 BY MR. NUNN:/~%
'"')\

14 Q Do you remember', sir, making that statement?

15 MR. JOHNSON: It seems ~s me this question was- '

'

asked yesterday and we got an answer yesterday.-16

17 MR. NUNN: I did not ask Mr. Economos that
18 yesterday, sir.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: Well, I thought we got over

a the laminationc subject yesterday and that we were on

21 some different topics today. If you want to get a

22 lamination question and get an answer, all right, but --
23 MR. NUNN: Judge, what I am trying to point out

24 is what these two gentlemen agreed to do in the way of.

('3(_) 2 investigating my specific hardware-concerns. And what they

|
. . - .. . .- - - _ - - - _ - . .. -.
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1 in factidid~do, just sitting in an office going:through;

:(~~) 'aLbunchjofdocumentsf'paperworkand~radiographsandnot2-
,

as.

3 ;actually going out on the Job site as they had promised me.
_

4 If you could listen to the tape, you will hear them time
.

4

5 .and time again specifically promise to do things for
,
'

6 - me - go to the other side, ground the paint offi run

7 a PT on it to make sure that that piece of pipe was or
b

-8 .was_not right, To go.and walk around the site, possibly

have me.get on the site,' to take a welding expert.with you.9

10 Sir,' they did.none of this.

11 MR. JOHNSON, We would object to the extent
,

I 12 that the remarks that he is making in the nature of

/'' 13 . testimony, plus he has mischaracterized the record. None
- V)

..

!

[ 14
.

of~this goes-to the point that you just raised as going

15 to technical questions. Ile is still talking about
.

16 background.

17 MR,' GUILD. Mr. Chairman, it is absolutely clear

i. 18 that you cannot approach the technical resolution of

| 19 these matters if you just look at a piece of paper. Mr.

M Nunn is right on point. If Mr; Economos did not do as

i 21 .apparently he claimed he would -- and that is, revi ew

22 the stiffeners by looking at the weld quality itself

23 - through the necessary predicate of grinding the paint off,
,

. . 24 Jhow can he claim to have reached a conclusion on its

25; adequacy,' its technical adequacy?
I
.

,

_ . , . _ . . . . . - . - _ , . . _ - . - . _ . _ , _ . . - _ , . _ - _ . _ . . . _ . . _ . - . , . _ -.-..,.,_...,__ ,._, -. _ _ _.
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'1
JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Guild, you know as an,3

:|

~}' ! 2'
abstract propositioni you.:aay be right, you may be

3
partly right, .but here we are asking questions about -

4-
laminations. We' spent a' lot'of time yesterday on laminations.

5
You spent a full hour.on laninations. And here we-are

.

this afternoon asking questions about paint on laminations.

7
The. Board is going to confer briefly.

8
-

~

MR. GUILD: I think Mr. Nunn is prepared to-

9
move to another subject, so I don't intend ~to press that

10
. point.

11
JUDGE KELLEY: Fine,

1)
(Board conferring.)

~['N 13

~-( ) . JUDGE KELLEY: The Board believes that further

14
questioning by Palmetto, )y Mr. Nunn should focus on

1

^15
the technical 'esues. We are going to allocate you

.16
five minutes and no more than five minutes to ask technical

l'1
questions on thbigs like tig wire and x-rays and your time has

18
already long since expired, Mr. Guild. This is just an

19
extra get. So go ahead, Mr. Nunn, and use that time as

20
best you can.

21
MR. NUNN: Thank you very much.

22
BY MR. NUNN:

23
Q Let's concern ourselves with the x-ray issue,

(''y gentlemen. We spoke specifically at our meeting | Mr. Uryc,
V 25

did we not, about a weld that had shot good for a
.
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1
~

Mr. Pridmore approximately a year and a half prior to then,

f)(} 2 and I related to you a story about Mr. Pridmore being

3 quite upset when that line was cut into later and the

4 inspector looked up in there and saw a bunch of

5 "dingleberries" and what-have-you, hanging down inside; and

d no way.that it would have shot good.

7 And I was questioning the radiography.-

8 Do you remember us bringing that issue up?

9 A (Witness Uryc) Yes, sir.

10 Q Mr. Economos, do you remember talking at

11 that particular point in time about the line could have
-

12 been downgraded to tha t point?

('N 13 A (Witness Economos) Yes, I do .

Na'
14 Q All right, sir. Do you remember specifically

15 stating, Will you help me, can you give me a location, can

16 you give me a line size? I am going to have to go find

17 the line; I am going to have to find the necessary

la documentation on it. I am going to have to talk to the

19 foreman. I am going to have to talk to the welder. I

N am going to have to follow the line to both sides to

21 get a trend.

22 Do you remember using that term, a " trend"?

M A We might have said that?

24 Q Do you remember answering that you would in_

\ l
V 25 fact do that?

_ _, . _ , _ _ _ - - _ _ . , _ - - - _ - _ _ _ _ - - , _ . ._
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1

A
h If you have it on the record as me saying, yes,

'
t i 2
( ,/ ' this was:a final decision that we would get that --

3
Q In answer to your question, I have got it on

4
tape, sir.

5
A Well, then I said yes.

6
Q Did you in fact do this, sir?

7
, A No, not as of now.

8
Q Did you not think --

9
.A If we need to have that information, maybe -

10
Q Did you not think it significant that a weld

11

would pass x-ray and have a big drop-through?
12

A At this point, not having checked, I cannot

[~) respond to your question.
's /

g4

Q At any time would you think it important,
15

if you looked up inside a pipe and saw a piece of weld,
16

let's say a quarter of an inch hanging down from the top,c

17
| a drop-through, and the x-ray department had called no
l
l 18

indication on that, would you feel that important to'

19

' the integrity of that plant, sir?1

1

20
A We do not have all the information relative

| 21
to that weld. I cannot answer you.

4

'

22
| Q Sir, I am giving you a hypothetical situation.
| 23

JUDGE KELLEY. Gentlemen, gentlemen, you know
; 24

,- the rules here, one man asks a question. When he is,,

!!' ') m-
I through with the question, the other man answers the question.
!

!

!

i

i
, , , . , . _ . , -- , _ . . . . - . , , .- . -
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1~ I believe Mr. Economos was in the middle of
py
! ) 2 an answer.s

.

3 MR. JOHNSON: Do you understand the question?-

4 WITNESS ECONOMOS: Good enough. Yes, I think so.

5 Your. Honor and Mr. Nunn, the question, I believe, was

6 that here we have-a weld that somebody looked into

7 because the line was cut and allegedly this-weld had

'

8- been shot. I don't know that. I don't know if it required

9 radiography. I don't know the history of this weld

10 before I can respond to that question.

11 Therefore, my response is that I cannot take

12 Mr. Nunn's word for something like this and condemn

/''; 13 what was done or what was not done on that particular
c

%.)i:-

( 14 ' joint until I have all the facts in front of me.

15 And just because an alleger comes along and
.

16 says this was done, I can't buy that.

17 BY MR. NUNN:

18 Q .All right, sir. I will move on.

19 A We don't operate that way.
!
|

| 20 Q Mr. Uryc, do you remember us speaking about the
|
t

'

21 bad tig wire issue?

r 22 A (Witness Uryc) Yes, I do . I'also recall that

[ 23 we spend a lot of time with you and we explained to you that we

( 24 were going to examine the issues from a technical standpoint.
7_
\ 'l'~' M Q All of my issues, sir?

|
|

I
(

!
>

e - , ,--,n,
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I
A We were going to-try-to do that, yes.p_

i- '-[- ' 2
Q And have you in fact examined all my' issues,

3
. sir?

4 -

I think we have examined your lamination issues.g

5- I;think we have examined the.tig wire issue. I think we

6
have examined the radiography issue. And I think --

7 - 1maybe one or two other ones.

8
Q As far as the radiography issue, this was what

8
_Mr. Economos and I were just speaking of, this particular l

10
weld.

Would it surprise you to find out that in

12

-

Duke's prefile of December the 15th that they did in
. r~N 13V) fact identify this weld and explaia what happened thereafter?I

14
Do you-have any knowledge or-this weld or this weld number?

15
A No.

"'
Q So you didn't follow it up very well, did you,

17
sir? You didn't follow that up?

"'
A (Witness Economos) I told you at the

19
beginning. I answered that question.

20
Q Okay.

21
Mr. Uryc, did we not also, speaking of fillet

22
material, did we not also talk about welding rods, just

. 23
|- stick rods?

' ' A (Witness Uryc) Yes.
,'\' 25

Q- Coated electrodes?

!

- - _ , _ _ . . _ . . - - _ . . _ . , - . _ _ _ _ - _ , _ . _ , _ _ _ , _ . _ _ _ _ _ . _ . . . . . . _ _ . . , _ _ _ , _ . _ , , _ _ . _ _ _ , _ _ _ . .
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-1. A -Yes, sir.
_ , -
j j 2 Q And the various times that I stated that

.

3 many men all over the job were having the same problems-_

4' with. rods, and it could be due-to moisture: is that not
5- correct?

6 A Yes.

7 Q -And it could be due.to a bad batch of rods?
8 A' Yes.

9 Q All right, sir.

10 - Did you investigate this and see if there was
11' more than one particular time?

12 A I would have to defer that to Mr. Economos.
f3 13 Q Mr. Economos, did you investigate this

-

14 issue?.

15 A (Witness Economos) The overriding -- your

16 overriding issue-and main concern at that time was tig,

,

17 wire.,

18 Q Yes, sir. But we also discussed --

19 A And that is the issue that stood before the
N Board, to look at tig wire.<

21 Q I believe the coated electrodes also were --
22 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Nunn, would you allow Mr.

23 Economos to finish his answer?1

24' MR. NUNN: I don't ever know when he is through,
j v} - 25 sir.

.

, ,__.r. . , - .- -'"*#" - - ' * ' " - - ' #
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1 -JUDGE-KELLEY: Well, I think I do, so why
f\
\s /- 2 -don't:-yo.u listen a'little more carefully.

3 Your-time has expired, so you_can have one,

4
,

.more question after this. Go ahead and finish the answer.
e

5 WITNESS ECONOMOS: We investigated the tig

6; wire to the point'where I felt, as-a man that has been

7 involved in this thing for over 25 years, that.I-had

8 investigated -- I had spent enough time on this issue

9i- to allow me to come to a decision whether to continue or
i

10 discontinue the-investigation

11 And based on what I found, I decided that it

12 was no point at this point to continue with this investigation .

, ["') 13 MR. NUNN: I have no further questions.
\m/

'I4 JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you. Mr. Wilson?

XX XXX 15 CROSS-EXAMINATION

16 BY MRI WILSON: !

17
'

Q Mr. Uryc, let's back up just a little bit.

18 I remember just a moment ago when you were being asked

18 by Mr. Nunn about whether you had investigated all of his

20 concerns, and you listed a bunch of them. Was that

21*

basically a yes answer, you feel like you have investigated
22 all of them?,

U A (Witness Uryc) There is one or two
'

24 that would probably still have to be addressed. As I,,

A/ 25 mentioned earlier, that was the QC issue where he --
.

E
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1 I am sorry, not the QC issue, but the welder certification,~

2 issue. And there may be one other one that I just can't's.

3 recall right now.

4~ Q- Mr. Economos, on page 2 of your report, we

5 can look-at it for a moment, the paragraph in the middle of

6 the page starting "at the time of this inspection. "

7
It says, "All welding activity on this system was complete."

8 That is in reference, I believe, to the containment spray,

8 piping system.

10 A (Witness Economos) That is correct.

11 Q The next sentence is where my question lies.

12 It says, " Work activity on this system was observed earlier."

13
.

By whom was that observed?

14 - A Well, if you read on, "under the requirements

15 of manual. chapter 2512, that indicates that it was

16 observed by the NRC.

17
Q That is the resident inspector there?

'

18 A It might have been the resident inspector, but

18
, 'these reports, if you look at them, they date back to
i

20
1979, and it is a chronology of the inspections performed

;
21

on this particular line, our inspecting that particular

22 lirie .
23

Q Is that a final NRC inspection then, basically?

24
.

Is that the kind of thing we are talking about?m

25
i A Yes, sir. I think I understand you correctly in
|

|
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1 that.
.. These are reports of work done on that particular
C\
4 ). 2 pipe. That pipe is welded. Therefore, there will be no

.

3 more welding inspection performed because the work is done.

4 0 My question was, was it you who observed that

5 work activity or somebody else in the NRC?

6 A I might have had an input into it. I might

7 have'had an input into it, but other welders or other NRC

8 inspectors have also performed work in this area.

9 In other words, these are not all my reports.
10 Q Okay.

11 A I may have one in there, but I,can't say that.
12 Q The next paragraph where you go on and say,

7'') 13 "Therefore, in lieu of observing the actual pipe and
y

14 its installation" basically, to confirm compliance,
15 you say, "The inspector observed." Is that again the

.

16 -- it could be you personally?

17 A That is me.

18 0 Okay. And you go on to list a number of items

19 or steps that you took to investigate the matter.

20 A That's correct.

21 Q And I see among them also you interviewed the

22 craft who had been directly involved as well as the

23 random selection of completed welds that you also had
24 taken a look at that were, I guess, symptomatic of the,

25 same type of activity;.is that right?--
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1 A That is right. If what you mean, I walked-

(x( ,) 2 out to the field and looked at completed welds.
3 -Q And you also then, I think for this same thing,

.

4 examined the records, too, the underlying documentation?
5 A Absolutely.

6 Q Over on page 4, the second paragraph, you
7 noted that you found an error'. I guess the inspector

>

8 reference there in the second paragraph again is you
9 personally?

10 A Yes, sir.

11 Q And you noted an error during your recordsi

12 review. What was the basis? How did you find that error

f - 13 and were there any others that you found? I take it
,

'

14 this is the only one that is identified. Is that the
!
'

15 only one?

16 A I believe so. At the beginning of the report --

17 okay, we fo cui, as a result of this inspection, we
18 found an inspector follow-up item incorrectly dated
'9 the radiograph INS 1362 which is, I think, what you are

'
20 addressing. And also below that there is an apparent --

!
21 there is also a radiography problem.

22 Both of these items are radiography identif.i.ed
i'

23 follow-up items, as we call them, areas of concern that

24 the Applicant is required to do follow-up work on before_

! . 'd
-

25 we can resolve them, put them to bed, as we call them.

END TAKE 12
REE

_ _ - . . ._ . . _ . . _ . _ . . - __. - . _ , - . , _ . . . . , . , _ _ . - - _ _ . - - . , . . . . . _ _ - . . , - . _ . . . __
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Sim 13-1-
Q During your interviews, gentlemen, did you findg

I

( ,) 2 anyone who was able to corroborate the allegations concerning
,

3 the' inability to identify areas in the radiographs when the

4 repalp. work was ordered? Was there anyone else who had

5 a similar type of problem?

6 A (Witness Uryc) Yes. There were several indivi-

7 duals that mentioned the problems with radiographs, that

a they would be shot and then a defect would come up and then

9 it would be reshot again. However, they considered that

to to be normal and not a problem.

11 O And as to tig wire, I take it from reading your

12 report there was in fact corroboration from Mr. Nunn's
,

13 assertion that there had been some difficulty welding with
.

14 that material and it did cause a lot of the problems.

15 A (Witness Economos) Absolutely.

H5 Q Did you find anyone who had been unable to

17 complete their jobs or satisfactorily weld a particular portion

ut of the plant? Did they have any insurmountable problems

19 that they reported to you?

20 A No, we did not.,

21 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Wilson, your time has

22 expired.

23 MR. WILSON: All right, sir.

24 BY MR. WILSON:,,
,

25 O Gentlemen, just one last question. Are you all~'

-

__ .-. _ . _ _ _ . _ . _ _ . . - - . _ . _ ~ . _ - . _ _ _ - . . . . - . . - - _ . . _ _ _ , _ _ . , . _ , . , _ _ - - -
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13-2- satisfied yourselves as to the substance of these allegations,g,
.

/''N I-mean.one way or the other?'2
.

.
.

3 A (Witness Economos) . Yes.
-

4 0 And your conclusion, I take it then,.is that

.

this plant is constructed safely?5

6 A ,That is a true statement.

7 MR. WILSON: All right, sir.

.

Thank you.8

9 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Johnson.

10 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

11 BY MR. JOHNSON:

12 .Q Mr. Economos, you reviewedithe te'stimony of- .

13 Mr. Nunn of November 9th where he identified one or twop
b

14 particular welds'that he said the're were~ problems with, the<

15 penetration sleeve welds that we have been talking about.

i 16 A (Witness Economos) les.

17 O He did identify those specifically enough for you,

k

18 to go to those' welds and review the records and review the

19 actual welds?

N A Yes. At that time of the discussion he specifi-

21 cally identified one penetration sleeve, 2 Nil 6-1.

22 O Now you also had an interview that has been

23 discussed here in which you met with Mr. Nunn in the presence

; 24 of Mr. Uryc and perhaps one or two other people; is that.p
25 correct?

.. - _. -. -. .-- .. . . . . .- .
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'3-31
A Yes.

1

1( 3 . 0 Now did Mr. Nunn identify any other specific
,-

'

J- '2
,

welds with enough information so that you could go to the
3

plant and review that weld and the records supporting that

weld?
5

A No.
6

.O Mr. Uryc, when the welders were interviewed, did
7

y u ask each of them whether they had any. problems with8

their weld rods and did you limit it to just tig wire or9

10 did you ask them whether they generally had problems with

their weld rods?
11

A (Witness Uryc) That was one of the issues that12

'

13-
we lo ked at, the tig wire.---

;

0 Y u looked at tig wire.14

A --- in addition to asking every one of the15
.

pg individuals interviewed if they had any problems. We also
,

17 asked them about other rods and some of them volunteered

pg - information about other types of rods.

ig -Q And that is reported in your summary?

i

20 A Yes, it is.

1

.21 Q Mr. Economos, there is one unresolved item on

22 _ page 2 of.your report and one inspector follow-up' item that,

i

23 you mentioned with respect to radiography.

24 A (Witness Economos) Yes,' sir.

|
'\ #

| 25 O Now did you take those two items into account
.

I

:
, _ -- _-. - _ - . . - -
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13-4. I when you reached your conclusion on page 8 that states that
/' '

(_)T 2 the inspector's review of the four mentioned radiographs
,

3 .showed no evidence of discrepancies in interpretation, documen -

4 tation and/or code violations?

5 A Yes.

.

6 Q And you stand by that conclusion?

7 A Yes, sir

8 MR. JOHNSON: That is all I have.

9 BOARD EXAMINATION
,

10 BY JUDGE FOSTER:

11' Q Mr. Economos, in the Investigation Report on

12 page 7_there are two references that you pointed out to

(m) 13 foreman pressure. One of these in the paragraph immediately

14 - above the heading of " Findings", the sentence reads "Of the

.15 18 welders interviewed, no one indicated that his foreman

16 pressured him in any way to use defective / faulty material

17 to fabricate safety related welds."

18 Similarly in the paragraph at the bottom of the

18 page under "Findingt," there is a sentence which again
.

20 concerns pressure on safety related welds..

21 My question is related to the qualification

22 of safety related welds. Can I read into this that there

23 may have been pressure for welds which were not safety

24
. ''N related?

A (Witness Economos) Judge, our effort in this

!
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- Sim 13-5 ' area is to look at safety related systems. Our' program'does
3

(A) 2
nt1 k into inspecting non-safety related areas. So when ,

we say safety related areas, this is where we are imple-
3

menting the program. This is where the program tells us
4

'
- to look at and this is where our efforts are concentrated

5

n. I cannot speak for anything else except than what I
6

looked at. .

7

Now if you are asking me what about the rest
8

of the welds, the non-safety welds out there, I don't know.9

I can't answer that question.p)

11 O Well, what I am interested in is whether your

12 questioning was confined to safety related or whether the

rN 13 people you interviewed mentioned pressure on welds which

14 Were not safety related and you excluded them here because

of that?15

A No, sir. There is no exclusion of any testimony'

16
4

77 in the appendix. Whatever those people told us is in there.

pg If they had told us anything about non-safety related welds,

'

it would have been in there.up

20 0 All right.

One final question. You indicated that you are21 +

22 quite familiar with defective welding rods perhaps in use. .

i
,

23 If you or another knowledgeable NRC inspector had seen one
t

;. 24 of these poor quality tig wires in use, what would you have

u done about it?,

.

L
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A Iw id stop the welding right then and there
- -6 g

(~'i and investigate it t6 find out exactly what was causing the*

Nj'

2
'

problem ss I observed it-in that weld. I don't know if t!at
3

answers your question.
4

'

In other words, if I would see the welding or
5

weld rod behavior in the manner that Mr. Nunn described or
G

in any ocher similar' manner, then I would stop the welding
7

right.then and there and request that either a QA cr QC foreman
8

or someone of authority come in and immediately launch an

investigation into the area to find out exactly what the

problem was.s

|i
11

O Do you think that proper action was then taken

in this particular case relating to that tig wire?
[^ 13

-

\
%

- A Of all the people that we interviewed, no one
14

said that he was forced to use a rod or a tig wire filler

metal that was defective and did not behave in the manner
16

.

which customarily you would expect to see a rod or filler

metal operate.

In other words, no foreman forced his men from

what we gathered to use defective material.

(Board conferring.)

JUDGE KELLEY: The Board has no further questions.

Let me ask, are either or both of your gentlemen

on the next panel?g

MR. JOHNSON: No, sir.
5

:
'

- - _ - -- . . . - - -____-
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13-7 JUDGE KELLEy:. Okay.
g

, - --

(\s) 2 MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, on this issue of foreman

3 orverride that now has come to a conclusion, we are aware,

4 and I am not sure if it is on the face of the inspection

5 report or the summary, there has been the deleted summary

6 of interview and maybe related materials that were submitted

7 In Camera to the Board. Does that ring a bell?

8 JUDGE KELLEY: No yet.

g MR. GUILD: I think it is "B", and I am not sure

.10 whether that is the right initial or not, but there was an

11 interview reflecting an open item that was submitted In Camera

12 to the Eoard, and we would move that that matter be circulated

rN 13 among the parties who are signatories to the affidavits of
( )
"#

14 ' confidentiality.

- 15 - JUDGE KELLEY: You may be right, but I am just

16 coming up_ blank. Do you know what the reference is?

17 MR. JONES: If I can explain. It was indicated

18 in the cover letter. With respect to Interviewee B, an

19 issue was raised to which the NRC has to follow up. There

l N was an alleged problem and the Board got that Interviewee B

21 and no one else did for this reason.

22 As is obvious, there are a number of people

23 from Duke that have signed the affidavits of non-disclosure,

24 and even if those individuals had signed the affidavit of

f')
t 's- 25 non-disclosure, if they were involved in fact in one of
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Sim 13-8 1 the incidents that we are going to look at, it doesn't help
r~N
t I
(,,/ 2 us any in terms of the investigation.

3 We have ne objection if there is agreement that

4 that particular one will only be circulated to counsel for

5. Duke and not to the rest of the Duke personnel. We have

6 no objection to passing it out to the other parties, subject

7 to the protective order, but you understand the concern was

8 the number of people who have signed the affidavit of

9 non-disclosure at Duke that might somehow be involved in

10 the follow-up.

11 JUDGE KELLEY: Well, that seems to be a solution

12 then.

f' 13 \ MR. GUILD: Yes, sir, we would ask that it be't ,

C
I4 circulated.

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.'

16 MR. JONES: I don't have extra copies. I have

17 If I can find a place to get it copied thisa copy.
;

18 afternoon, I will get it to you.

I8 MR. GUILD: Perhaps before the record closes'

" today, or perhaps at the next break if counsel would share
21 that with me. I just wanted to see if there was a present

matter that could be taken up In Camera thi a'.ernoon

23 before we adjourn.

24(~v JUDGE KELLEY'. Okay.

'm- g Gentlemen, thank you very much for coming. We
1

. . _ . _ . _ _. ____. _ _ . _ - - _ _ _ - - - _ _ . __._ _ _ . - . _ -
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l appreciate your. attendance and your. attention. You areSim 13-9- i ;

excused., f2
;

3 (Witnesses Economos and Uryc were
,

4 excused.)

} ~5 JUDGE ~KELLEY: That would bring us back to

- 6 Mr. Nunn.
! ,

i end Sim 7 (Brief recess. )
end 13

8
[ . Sue fols
.1

! 9
,

j

10
:

11 -

|
12

- ..

} 13 >

l'
j. 14

|

|
t 15
,

I

16'

!

17

|

18

;

19

20

21

,

23
|

*

'
24

!

25
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ot 14/1 1 (Whereupon, the hearing is reconvened at 2:18 p.m. ,

7
'(j .2 this same day.)

3 JUDGE KELLEY: We would like to get underway.

4 Next, Mr. Nunn will resume the witness stand to comment on

5 his reactions and views on the Staff's investigation and

6 also to answer questions from the parties and the Board.

7 Whereupon,

XXXXXXXXX 8 HOWARD SAMUEL NUNN, JR.,

9 was recalled as a witness on behalf of the Board and,

10 having previously been duly sworn by Judge Kelley, was

11 examined and further testified as follows:

12 BOARD EXAMINATION

- /] 13 BY JUDGE KELLEY:
\._)

14 Q Mr. Samuel Nunn is back as our witness. Mr.

15 Nunn is becoming a veteran of this process. Maybe getting

16 bored?

17 A No, sir.

18 Q Not yet. All right. So, this will be the same

19 process that we have been following. Initially, we will

! 20 ask Mr. Nunn to give sort of a summary or overview statement
~

21 of his reactions to the Staff's efforts.

22 I might just ask you, Mr. Nunn, in your affidavit,

23 your recent affidavit attached to a Motion filed with us

24
7$ yesterday, which in a sense provided some of your thoughts

25-
on the Staff's report, I know. Does that serve as a
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ct 14/2 g. statement or part of a statement, or would it be useful to
_g,

- ( ,) - 2 consider that as a part of your position on the Staff's

3 review?

4 A Yes, sir.

5 0 Would you want to say some other things in
, ,

6 addition?

7 A Yes, sir, I would.

8 Q Well, that may not be the reason it was written

9 in the first place, but do I hear any objection to our

10 simply considering Mr. Nunn's affidavit that was attached

11 to a Motion filed yesterday -- I'm looking for the title,

12 bit in any event, Mr. Nunn's three-page affidavit -- now,

[~~'; 13 I did not get an executed copy.
\_.)

14 Would the official date of this affidavit be

15 yesterday or today? When was it signed?

16 A Dated yesterday, sir.

17 Q So, it's your affidavit dated yesterday, January

;; 18 30, which we would consider to be -- do you affirm, is

19 that your position now that you would so state if you were,

t

!

I N asked to simply read it?
|

21 A I don't have a copy of it.

22 O I'm not asking you to. Can that serve as part

M of your statement now and then we will consider it in the

i

| ,-_, 24 record as sworn to, and then you will go ahead and say some

M additional things if you wish?''

|

|-
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et 14/3 1 A Yes, sir.
,

,, - ) ~2 Q Right. Thank you,g
sJ

3 A As long as it's done, yes, sir.

4 MR. GUILD: Your Honor, we would offer as an
.

5 exhibit to the Chairman an executed copy. I apologize for

6 not. making it available.
'

7 JUDGE KELLEY: That's fine.
.

8 MR. GUILD: If I could just hand it to Mr. Nunn

9 so he would have it available.*

10 JUDGE KELLEY: That's fine. That would maybe

11 just save a little time.

12 WITNESS NUNN: Okay. This affidavit pretty well
'

13(~N, covers my feelings as of yesterday. The disappoint ent
i 'd
! 14 that I found with the investigation of my particular con-
.

15
'

'

cerns, if you could add magnitude to it, double it today,

IO sir, in view of the testimony that has just been given.

17 I'm extremely disappointed.

18
Mr. Uyrc gained my confidence and my trust, and

i I8
I feel like I've been made a fool of. I called his office

0
on several occasions. You see, I don't know how these

|

21
things work. I don't know -- I can't differentiate, as

22i. you people can who are in the higher levels, between OI and

3
| OEI and NRC and NRC Staff and Board, et cetera, et cetera.
!

24
I thought we were all out there to make a good, safe plant,

,) 2'

and that that's what thesc hearings were all about.
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Ct 14/4 1 In my three years at catawba, I saw some things

,/ 2 that were in my original affidevit. And I think the questions

3 was asked yesterday to the entire panel of Duke Power people:

4 Can you in any way refute this. I have especially enjoyed

5 Mr. Llewellyn's presence here; he's had that constant smile

6 on his face.

7 MR. McGARRY: We object to that characterization.
,

8 It's unnecessary.

9 MR. GUILD: Well, it's true, Your Honor.

10 JUDGE KELLEY: I think it's also irrelevant.

11 We would like to hear what Mr. Nunn's views are on the

12 merits of the technical issues before the house.

' ~} 13 WITNESS NUNN: My technical issues were basically
_

14 all covered in my original affidavit, sir. And this is what

15 Mr. Uryc and Mr. Economos and Ms. Garde and myself talked
.

16 about; two specific dates I was promised that all these

17 things that I had brought up would be thoroughly investigat-

18 ed.

19 And as I said, sir, literally none of them have

20 been addressed. It has just been a generalization of paper

21 work. And, once again that's in my affidavit of yesterday.

22 I was just kind of musing through something over

23 there awhile ago, and I couldn't help but remember Mr.

24 Malcolm Young yesterday, who said he did not, in fact, lose
7,.,

( !
~~' M his stencil but he did go out there and sort of retest.
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.

14/5. 1 Reading from Duke's prefile of the 15th of
~

( 2 December: Further, Mr. Young's certification was not
'

3 pulled as alleged. In addition, the unacceptable welds,

1

4 Int the witness' own admission were not safety related.

5 Here we go. This is about the second, fourth, sixth,
,

6 eighth -- all right, this is starting on the seventh line,
7 sir, of Page 7, concerning foremen override.. The retest,

8 was conducted in October 1981. Mr. Young passed the test.

:9 Mr. Young, in his testimony yesterday, said he
a

10
4 .

failed the test. He said that he failed the test and
.

.: 11 there was one-eighth of an inch indication. . I don't know
=>

'
12 how much further I can go. I brought up safety' issues.

'
13 I would like to live right next door to that

'

14 plant if it's going to be built safely, and I surely wish
,

'

15 I had my job back if it were a little bit different manage-
16 ment, if we were concerned with building a safe plant,

i
17 going by the Code.

;

n 18 We had an NRC Staff on site that you could go
18 to and depend, when you had a safety concern, that these

t

20[ . people would in fact investigate your concern. All work
i

21 together as a team. I'm just totally disappointed, dismayed

22 .and very frustrated.
.

M
One of my specific issues in my affidavit was,

24
a void in the vendor weld. Duke Power, in its prefiled,

O>-

25
came back with this -- excuse me, not in the prefile, in t

.

'
. . , . - . _ . . . , _ , . - . . . . . _ . . , . - . . , , , _ _ . _ _ . . . , _ . _ . _ . , _ _ , - . _ _ . - , , . _ _ . , _ . _ . . _ _
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14 st 1 part of the documents that they provided for us. All Mr.(,/6,
.

-(/ 2 Rudasill could remember was a pinhole. And I'm reading --

3 this had to do with the FW system. And it says, starting

4 about the middle of the first page --

5 MR. GUILD: Could I ask the witness to identify

6 what document he is referring to so the record will be

7 clear?

8 WITNESS NUNN: It's -- it says Requisition Number

9 206003.1, nonconforming item report. This was a nonconform-

10 ing ite.m report that was generated after my testimony.
11 This T/S, I suppose that's for technical support. The

12 technical support welding engineer responsible for making

) 13 this weld -- I don't know of any technical support man down
V

,

I4'
there who made any welds -- making this weld without the

15 proper process control as required by -- and this is pretty

16 sketchy here, QRVF-10M4 is no longer employed by Duxe Power.

17 This was Mr. Bill Sampson that came down there and looked

18 at this weld. Mr. Bill Sampson was top man with technical

I8 support. If Mr. Sampson left the Company, I guess he's.

; left a pretty high-paying position; I didn't know anything

about that. And I didn't know anything about him making

22
this weld.

23
I did the best I could. I worked under Code at

24
| -g all times. I vehemently protested when I was asked to do

;- things out of code. I tried in the best of faith to present
!

!

_.
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Et 14/7 1 my safety concerns to my foreman, to my supervision, and

!j 2 the more I strained, the more I wac relegated to beingi

3 punished. First, the night shift, then the day shift,

4 and making menial welds, then I had a seizure and when I

5 got back from my seizure to work, being as good a welder

6 as I was, I was put up on the hill in the rain. And

7 then before much longer I was given no work to do.

8 All right. It was no secret on the job that I

9 had raised many concerns, and that I had many confrontations
10 with managemen' about this. These did, in fact, cause me

11 to be absent quite a few days, sir. A person's nerves can

12 only take so much.

13t' I will continue to cooperate, Judge, in any way
L._)

14 I can. And, in fact, I pledge to you right now -- this is

15 not a threat, it's just a pledge, that I'm going to follow

16 up in any way that I can, if it means writing my Congressman,

17 going to Congress or pounding on doors to make sure that

18
each and everything I brought up is addressed in the proper

19 manner. And if it's not, Catawba keeps running. You '

haven't shut me up yet.

21
I would like to also say that the PR person,

22
7,ve been treated pretty nice down here, and especially I

23
want to thank you for going along with me not being a lawyer

24
and let me do some of the cross examination. Thank you.7,

i, i
*5n?

" ''
I think this is great.
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ct 14/8 i The PR played me down this morning in the last
i

,.-

( ,) 2 paragraph of a news article as being fired for -- oh, what

3 is the word -- it was not excessive absenteeism, unexcused

4 absences. Now, if I've got to get another job, that un-

5 excused absence implies that I could have laid out drunk,

6 come in and said: Well, I don't have any reason for having

7 been out yesterday. All of my absences were documented

8 for sickness. Not all of them. Not all of them. I'm sorry,

9 I will retrack that. Let's say seventy-five percent of them.

10 And I bet about ninety percent of those were related to one

11 big problem, and that-was the fact that the more I brought

12 up safety concerns and the more I tried to do a good job,

(~] 13 and instead of being promoted and considered for promotion,
G'.

14 I was pushed back down the ladder, pushed back down the

15 ladder. And my nerves could only take so much. And it all

16 tied in together.

17 So, I've lost the first round in my Department

18 of Labor case. It's under appeal. Duke Power fixed it

19 to where I could not draw my unemployment in the State of

20 South Carolina. Gentlemen, much to your dismay, I still

21 will be able to start drawing above your objections on

22 the 12th --

U MR. McGARRY: Your Honor, I've really held back

24 the last five minutes. It's beyond the scope, but I under-,c~\
t iV 3 stand that Mr. Nunn is here and he has got some frustrations

i

, .- . - - - - - . . - , .. . - - , . , - - , , . - , - - . - - - . , , . - . . - _ . , , . ,-
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ct 14/9 I and he wants to explain them to the Board. I haven't ob-
2(~} - jected, but it has gone too far.

''
3 *

BOARD EXAMINATION

4
BY JUDGE KELLEY:

5
Q Let me ask you, Mr. Nunn, do you have anything

8 else of a specific technical nature? The time is running.
7-

A Is there anyway you can stop the PR person from
8

making bad comments about me? I would like to get a job.

>

9
someplace else. If Go, I would apprcciate it.

10
i Q I appreciate your problem. I really do. But

II

the answer is no.
12

Now, do you have any other comments to make
13

about tig wire x-rays?
( ,) 14

A X-rays, sir. Duke addressed the problem. Mr.|

I '

Economos didn' t inve stigate it as he promised to. They
i . 16

have a Level 3 examiner -- they did do this. They had a
17

Level 3 examiner look at this and in his opinion this weld
18 .

would have been acceptable; however, to satisfy everybody

there was additional grinding done on this weld. I hadL

20
,

j pleaded with Mr. Economos and Mr. Uryc to go to the inspector.!

!
l 21

That would have been Cowboy Bryant, a tough, real good
22

inspector. Sir, you should wish that every nuclear plant
,

l-

|. had a bunch of Cowboy Bryant's, sir.
24

Q We know Mr. Bryant.
| (''N 2
i q,,) A Yes, sir.

And he would have been the man to know
|
:
!

. . . - . .- - _ ._.= _ .
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ct- 14/10 .1 about this weld. He is the one who put the nonconformance
,m
j ). 2 item on it. And yet Duke says: Well, we grinded it a
s_/

,

3 little bit more but it was good to start with. You were

4 wasting your time, weren't you, gentlemen?

5 Your Honor, that's all I have to say. Thank you

6 very much.

7 JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you. We go around the

8 room, kind of exercise.

9 WITNESS NUNN: I didn't understand that earlier
10 today. I just thought I had ten minutes of extemporaneous.

11 JUDCE KELLEY: That's for you. We will see.

12 We do have an opportunity for counsel to ask questions.

13 Mr. McGarry, any questions?7-ss

14 MR. McGARRY: No questions.

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Guild?

16 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir.

17 JUDGE KELLEY: Again, the time on this is five

18 minutes apiece, ten for the Staff.,

19 CROSS EXAMINATION

[ N BY MR. GUILD:
|

XXXXXXXXX 21 Q Mr. Nunn, there is an NCI that is sitting in

22 front of you that you were reading from. Do you have

M'

the number on that, please, sir?

24 MR. McGARRY: I'm going to object. I didn't
" . (*t

\- 25 object when he mentioned it, because of the reason I gave.

i

[_ -
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Cr 14/11 1 before. This NCI has to do with the lamination issue. 'Mr.
e,m

is_s) 2 Nunn has addressed lamination, had an opportunity to dis-
.

3 cuss lamination yesterday.

4- This NCI does not relate to tig wire, foremen

5 override, or radiology.

6 WITNESS NUNN: Or lamination either, sir.

7 MR. GUILD: It's a welding issue, Judge. As

8 I understand it, it has nothing to do with lamination. I

-9 think it's a pinhole. Well, let me -- the witness could

'
10 speak to it. But counsel is wrong.

11 JUDGE KELLEY: Aren't we addressing foremen

12 override, tig wire and x-rays this afternoon?

j/~'T 13 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. And the point is, this
i %-) '

,

14 relater to the adequacy of the NRC Staff's investigation.

15 JUDGE KELLEY: About which matter?

16 MR. GUILD: About the welding related matters,

17 as now packaged, tig wire, foremen override, and radiography.

13 And the point is, this NCI was generated as a

~

19
| result of Mr. Nunn's concern. It was an improper, undocu-

M mented repair of a weld, as best I understand.

21 And I want to ask him whether or not he is aware

22 of the NRC being informed of this matter in his interviews,,

I

( 23 and whether he is aware of them doing anything about it.

.
-

24 It comes up in Duke documentation as based on his expression

| )
''/ 25| of concern, but we see no credit given by the NRC Staff to

!
!

. - . - - - . . . - - . . - . . _ _ - .- .-, ,- .- . .
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at - 14/12 1
*

corroborate this as being a sound and technical --
,,

) 2,- JUDGE KELLEY: Does the NCI in question involve

,
3~ either a questionable x-ray matter of a bad tig wire?
4 MR. McGARRY: Your Honor, it's contained in our

5 testimony concerning Mr. Nunn's allegations o! lamination.
'6 It's on Page 8. That was discussed yesterday.
7 And,~thereafter,.Mr. Nunn took the stand. We

8 have already had the opportunity to explore this particular
9 NCI.

10 WITNESS NUNN: This is not laminations.
11 JUDGE KELLEY: It was put into the case in the

12 context of laminations, was it not?

f-4 13 MR. GUILD: It was put in the context of the
'

.

14 Company's case that only addressed two issues, Judge,
15 because the rest of it had all been addressed before the

1

-16 -holiday, Christmas holiday. We never had the NCI until
17 - they voluntarily gave us on two subjects --

18 JUDGE KELLEY: Lamination.

18 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. They produced the packet.

20
.I don't think it has anything to do with lamination but

21 the witness should speak to it, not counsel.
~

22 JUDGE KELLEY: It's not worth it, gentlemen.

O
I'm going to overrule the objection. Go ahead and put

i -

24 the question to him.A
. k) 25 'ss

. ._- - - _ . _ _ _ . , . , _ . _ . . _ _ _ _ . _ _ . . _ _ _ _ . _ . _ . . . . . ~ . _ _ _ . _ =-
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et' 14/131: CROSS EXAMINATION

{7 .J .2- 'BY MR. GUILD: (Continuing)
.

3~ Q Mr. Nunn, did you bring that weld to the at-
.

4 tention of the NRC? Oh, yeah,-the first' question was-just
. - . .

5 give me;the NCI' number, please.

6. A NCI Serial Number 17511.

7- Q And just give,us about a ten second description

- 8- of the circumstances so we will understand what it's about.

9 A~ This' bellows had been sent back to California'

10 -for' repair and sent back to Duke Power. The stub that
~

11-
s,.

-welded to the. penetration coming through the sleeve was
.

12 Lfar too short. The finished weld actually ran over to the

jd}% ' filler weld that attached the shroud to my x-ray weld. I13'

14 .was concerned about this to start with.'

15 It was in the grinding of the cap in prepping.

16 .for x-ray-that I noticed a pinhole in the vendor weld. In fact , .,

17 - a lot of the vendor welds had been ' removed. It was supposed

18 to be a three-sixteenth weld, and a lot of it had been re-,

,

'I' moved and grinding into it.

20 You know, as I found the hole I pursued it on

- 21 into the shroud and it continued to open up. I then went

22j and=got my foreman, Mr. Rudasill. He then contacted Mr.

23 Bill Sampson of technical support who came down and looked

24 at it an'd said it was of no safety significance, just go
3 ahead and stop it at that point. Weld back over it. The

|-
.

._ _ _
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ct 14/14 1 end of the weld was small, had been reduced in' size. The-
,m, .

; 2(J vendor weld made in California. To go ahead without any
.

3 . paper work and make a three-sixteenth weld on top of it.
4 And I-didn't understand how I could do this
5 without any paper work. And I said: You know, this can

6 overlap the edge of my x-ray weld. Did that not maybe mask
7'

any deficiency in my weld. And I was assured no, it did

8 not.

8 Mr. Guild, this wasn't.even part of my affidavit.
10 I hadn't even remembered that until they furnished this to
11 I think they were addressing the hole that I mentioned,me.

12 the threads of an' inch deep which Mr. Uryc and Mr. Economos
13,

promised to look.for. It was not a hole. It was a void.
_ 7 )). I4
.\.'

And I did point it out to Mr. Harold Eubanks,
15

who -- he is a good man'and I'm sure doesn't have a perfect
.

16 memory. But he was a little discouraged at that point in
17

time, too. -And he said: Well, you kno,w, that's a vendor

weld. We are concerned wi th Duke Power welds.
19

i

II

0'end~st 14'

| ' Jim follows
21

:

22

r

23

i

24

.j~ .
- (_,/ ; 25

!
'

,

E
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I
Q ''ou did bring that to matter to the attention of_

,

I(,[ 2 the'NRC, then?

3 A No, sir, not the NRC; because at that time I

4 didn't know I could go to the NRC. I didn't even know where
5 the office was.

6 Q When you interviewed Mr. Uryc and Mr. Economos?
7 A No, sir, when they furnished this document, that's
8 the first time I remembered'ic.
9 Q Well, we'll ask the NRC outside of the hearing,

10 I guess, whether or not they could give Sam Nunn any credit
11 for two years after the fact finding out about an undocumented

'12 weld--you didn't see that in an inspection report, did you?
[~'\, Did you find any recognition in their inspection13

i U-
14 report that as a result of your concerns, Duke had found
15 a nonconforming, undocumented weld repair?
16 A I am not sure I understand the question.
17

Q What I am saying, Mr. Nunn, you are not aware of
18 the NRC in their inspection report on your concern giving
19 you credit for that--

20 A No, no; the NRC doesn't give much credit.

21
Q Well, let me just ask this, Mr. Nunn:

22'

You've been on the stand a bunch, and I don't

23 want to belabor this point with these questions. Based on

24
7- your experience working at the plant and based on your
t i

A/ 25 experience with the NRC in their handling of your technical

_
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1 concerns, do you have any confidence that the plant'is built
.I. , .

^/ i'

\..,j _ -sefe at Catawba?2

3 A The reports I've seen by the NRC have all been,
4 the inspections have been--Mr. Economos--it's not Mr. Van

..

. 5 - Dorne--the NRC man there--are we going to build this plant
6 on wh'at Mr. Nick Economos says is right and wrong?
7

I believe he testified yesterday he was concerned

8
about radiograohers, uncertified welders, uncertified

8 inspectors. He is a NRC inspector as far as level-2; he's

10 been around it 25 years, he said.

11
But apparently we're going to build ~this plant on

12 his testimony what he looked on paperwork himself and a few
p 13 interviews with some welders.'s

14 But, you know, those poor guys, those welders,
15 now--excuse me. I'm going off on a tang'nt.e

16
Q Will you focus on the question: I really want

I7
your opinion on this subject, Mr. Nunn:

18
Just, really, do you believe the Catawba nuclear

19
plant is constructed safely, yes-or-no?

"
A Anything's possible, Mr. Guild, but according to

what I sa w, absolutely not.

JUDGE KELLEY: Time is up.

MR. GUILD: Thank you.

*

p JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.
'N>

25
Mr. Wilson?

I
L



. .
- - ._

'

15-3.OS
,

[ 12392

1 MR. WILS N$ I1 don't believe~I have any questions,-
,< 8
( ,,) 2 Mr. Chairman. - -

'

.

3 s

3 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay.
~

4 Mr. Johnson?/ . ;
*

JI dh,n't have any questions for5 MR. JOHNSON:-
3

-

6 Mr. Nunn. ,

7 But I wouldIlike to make a statement that the

.8 presentation-that the Staff made today was a response to
,

.

,

g the discussions that were hadion December.16th with respect

10 to the scope of the items which remain open and which the

11 Staff was requested do report to the Board and which the

12 Board believed were appropriate for the Staff to come back

Ci 13 on.
I !
w/

14 Not all issuesmthat were raised by Mr. Nunn'were

15 contained in the inspection report and testimony that has.

16 been offered. -
-

. 17 The matter that he just was" talking about- pin

18 holes--or whatever, vendor welds--was a matter that was

19 raised in conjunction with the rest of'nis testimony; but

~ 20 was a separate and not identified with respect-to the

21 specific matters that you--the Board--had requested the
,

Z! Staff to report back on.
;

23 That does not mean the Staff will not look into

24 that, and it intends to do so.
[
-'' M JUDGE KELLEY: Thank you. That's helpful in

_ . _ . . _ .-~ . _ - .-~ , . . . _
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1 clarification.

2 (The Board conferring)

3 JUDGE KELLEY: The Board has no questions.

4 Let's see--Mr. Nunn, we appreciate your coming

5 forward. You've spent a lot of ti.ne and ef fort on the

6 matter. That's apparent from your being here and your

7 affidavits that it is a matter of very strong interest to

8 you.

9 And you have to do it on a sort of cro bono

10 basis as we say, and we appreciate all of those things.

11 And we thank you very much for coming forward.

12 And you are excused.

, . ,

13 THE WITNESS: Thank you, Judge.
'

| ;

14 (Witness excused.)

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Let's treat ourselves to a cup of

16 coffee at this point. It's quarter of three; we'll come

17 back at three and pick up the concrete; that will be

18 in camera, at thr.a o' clock.

19 (Whereupon, at 2:45 p.m., Tuesday, January 31,

20 1984, the public session of the hearing was adjourned,

21 to reconvene, in camera at 3:00 p.m., this same day at the

22 same place.)

T15JRB:jrb U
continues
in camera. 24

O ,
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\ ,ji 2- JUDGE _KELLEY: Back on the record.

3 We have looked at-our plane schedules again.
~

4 we would like to get out of here about 5:15 if we can.

5 We might have a few more minutes,.but it is pretty tight.

.6 Here is what;we have on the list in what

.7 - _ we view as ascending order of importance. The things

8 we think we ought'to do most come first and they sort of

9' trail off. You may have other things you want to add,

i

10 but here is what we know about.

11 First', filing of findings on the last two

12- days of hearings. Same schedule /different schedule.

(^h 13 Secondly, closing the record. Thirdly, time
.Q)

14 for rebuttal on diesel generators. Fourthly, Mr. Clevett's

15 motions. . Fifthly, the bifucation motion from the Applicants.
..

us Sixthly, rulings from us on a couple of evidentiary

17 points that'we mentioned before.
i

'

ul Now, the last two or three I suppose we can
,

-19 do on. paper or on the phone if we have to; but let's see

20 how much time we've got.

21 Now, are there other items, gentlemen, that

n cry out for attention this afternoon? Mr. Guild?

23 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. We asked to take up

24 some pending emergency planning matters, and I understand
(.,s\
\ '';- s- that may be more cumbersome now given the time constraint.

<

|

|
-
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Perhaps I could.suggest that we put in a plan

(-
id f r maybe a conference call or status conference before

2

the time runs out. Essentially, we have some motions3

to make that we would like to have made of record4

5 before the deadline of tne 6th of February when discovery

terminates.6

JUDGE KELLEY: It'looks like it will be tough7

to do it today. We could do it on the phone. Why8

don 't you set a time now. Do you have any suggestions?9

MR. GUILD: I honestly don't, Judge. And the10

nly thing that occurs to me is, it might be convenient11

to try.to do som'ething face to face. Perhaps we could12

talk about scheduling at a later point. I suggest that.O 13
t i
\._ )

only because I do think it is more effective to have
14

15 a face-to-face sit down, perhaps with the Board Chairman

and --
16

17 JUDGE KELLEY: Are you going to be up in

18 Wa shing ton?

MR. GUILD: I am , sir, yes.19

20 JUDGE KELLEY- That probably would be better.

Okay. The point noted, and we will have to follow up on-

21

that.g

23 Other things, Mr. Guild?

MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. t.'e wish to, we want to24
- -

| (,,/ address the status of the INPO report, the construction25

L
~
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1-- evaluation report, and the Government Accountability
' /''N -
lg,) - 2 Project 2206-petition and the very recent Duke Power

.

3 response to that petition.- I could take that up at

4 any point, but you can just put on the agenda the st'atus

5 of those items, I would like to be heard briefly on that.

6 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. It will be a function

7 of time. Mr. McGarry?

8 MR. MC GARRY- No, sir. I just have one

9 housekeeping matter, and that has to do with a number

10 'of Palmetto exhibits.

11 I misspoke and the record should reflect two

12 . things. I can do it in 30 seconds. First'. Palmetto's

1 (/~N 13 Exhibit.134, if we could refer to that as 134A.
I'a

14 There was no Palmetto Exhibit 140 If that

15 could be -- the Nunn affidavit is Palmetto Exhibit 140.
16 141 stays the came and then Starns' affidavit would be

17 142. That would then clarify the record.

18 That is all I have.

19 MR. GUILD: I assume we just missed some

2 numbering. I have no problem with that.

~ 21 JUDGE KELLEY: It is strictly a matter of

22 clarity, it seems to me.

L M Mr. Johnson?
I-

24 MR. JOHNSON: Nothing..

O)|
'
''

15 JUDGE KELLEY: Okay. Now, we presently have a
'-

|

<
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1- filing schedule for-findings that you all know of.
,c.\

\ ,j. 2' Mr. McGarry, your date comes first. CAn you

3' incorporate proposed findings by that date on the matters
4 covered in the last two days, or do you want to have a

5 staggered filing?

6 MR. MC GARRY: I think we can all do it at the
7 ~same time.

8 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr; Guild?

9 MR. GUILD: No, sir. We need more time.
10 _ JUDGE KELLEY: On the matters covered in the
11 last two.dayc?.

12 MR. GUILD- Yes, sir. We need more time

13
'w.) generally. You have heard us and rejected that claim, but

' 'x J
14 we do need more time on the matters that have just now
15 become of record, and that is the last two days.
16 JUDGE KELLEY: You are now due on the 15th
17 on the bulk of the record.

18 MR. GUILD: It is the 22nd now, Judge.

19 JUDGE KELLEY: It was extended. It was the 15th,

20
_ it is not the 22nd. If you were seeking a later' filing as to

;
21 the matters of the last few days, what date would you propose?
22; MR. GUILD: We would propose that as the rules,,

I'-
23 provide, we be given at the minimum 40 days from the date
24 that this evidence was taken. And that is 40 days from,

n/'- 25 today.
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1 JUDGE KELLEY: I think the rules normally

contemplate 40 days to take care of a record generated in.
,s. 2/ i

u

\ '1
1

.a big trial,,which it wasn't a very big trial the last3

4 .few days ,

5 ;MR. JOHNSON. May I just interject something?

believe that with respect to the issues that are open,6 .T

it is not just the. transcripts and what we had heard7

8 yesterday.and today, but whatever issues we had from the
9 previous period in December, those matters are also would

be part of-the findings that we are scheduling right now.'10

11 In other words, the record wasn't closed on
those either. In other words, we heard testimony on12 -

.these items before the break, before Christmas.13
j

i -(m} 14 The finding schedule that is one the record. . x_,'

15 as closed. That was my understanding. The findings now1

that we are talking about are what was left over.16,

17 JUDGE KELLEY: As to five items.
18 MR. JOHNSON: Yes .' sir .

19 MR. GUILD: In other words, there was some

honeycombing taken before -- there was some on radiography
; 20

!
L

taken before Christmas, Applicants' panels.21

22 MR. JOHNSON: I just wanted focus on the issues

and not on the days of testimony.n

24 JUDGE KELLEY: All right. All right. I hear

,

,/' 25 your point. But your submission is 40 days?| .N hl

:

|

f.
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g
-

MRLGUILD: Yes, sir.

5e 2 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Johnson?
\ )%d

-

14R. JOHNSON:3 Well, the staff assumed tha t there

would be. additional. time, we would be given additional time.4-

I don't think.40 days is necessary, but we would like some5_

6 additional time -I haven 't given it a lot of thought,

.but some additional time beyond the due date that we have7

of March 2nd in order to prepare this material.8

g JUDGE KELLEY: Well, we haven't given it a
10 lot of thought either. We| thought it was a pretty

simple matter that we would talk to you about for a few11

12 minutes and decide.,

We would rather not go home with thic-
13 ne up in the air'.

,q
-(

, s- J- g4 ' You say you don't need 40 days. I will put1

it to you differently. How many days -- if it came in
; 15

staggered now -- let's suppose Mr, McGarry comes in and16
i

he makes his filing on the whole thing on the 8th of17

18 February, Mr. Guild is given some separate time deadline

as to the activities of the last couple days, whatevergg

20 :tha t is , Are you talking just some interval after that

so that you could then digest Mr. Guild 's filing ,L 21
his

22 second filing?

3 MR. JOHNSON: Well, assuming that you give
24 Mr. Guild some extra time -

/"%
| k) JUDGE KELLEY: That is my question. Let's assume

25
-

,

!

'

|
|

!
:
L.
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1-

that'we-do and he is going to come in with a prett'y
('~S 2

ix_ ! . thin. filing of findings on tig wire and the like, not-
3

anywhere near as big as the other filing.
-4

How long are you going-to take, how long do
5

you'want to have that befcre you before you file?
6

MR. JOHNSON: My understanding is there is
7

roughly a two-week interval between Mr. Guild's findings
8

and our findings being due?
9

JUDGE KELLEY. You mean the main findings,
10

if I can call them that.
11

MR. JOHNSON: That approximate amount of time
12

should be enough, I think.
13

JUDGE KELLEY: All right. All right.~,

5- / I4
MR. GUILD: One alternative suggestion. One

15

possibility is. just in terms of manageability, if the
16

date for all of the findings was put off perhaps a lesser
17

time than the 40-days from today, it would give us --
18

let's say 20 days beyond the date now set, we could wrap
19

this all up in a package and tie it up. But otherwise,
20

I am in the process of doing the findings on the first
21

batch, and it really does require a large increment if.

H

they se not all wrapped together, if I have to do a separate
23 . piece of work.
24

JUDGE KELLEY: Well, I think the idea ofw
! ) 25

putting the whole thing over 20 days is unacceptable to the%/
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1 Board. I don't even think we would take that seriously.
s 2

\v.s] We are already on a schedule that everybody knows about.
3

The-idea of three more. weeks just because of what we have
4

done'here in two days we are not going to entertain.
5- -I think we have heard the points. The only
6

thing that isn't quite. clear to me is, if you give more
7 time for the subjects of the last two days, does it then
8

make sence to only defer as to the record made yesterday
9 and today, or does it make sense on the subject of --

10 pick an example, tig wire. There is tig wire testimony
~11

from December 16 and there is tig wire testimony from today.
12 .

Now, do we put it over~as to the whole subject?
13 MR. GUILD: Issue by issue, Judge.r3

)~ 114m,

JUDGE KELLEY: Issue by issue. Tig wire all

15 at once. All right.

16 Mr. Johnson?

. 17
MR. JOHNSON: I would agree. I had assumed that

18 was what the order said.
19'

JUDGE KELLEY: All right. Well, we have heard

20 you. Why don't we move ahead. We will stop and confer

21 at some point perhaps on several points and we will be
22 able to resolve some of these things.
23 The Board 's -- put it this way: It is the
24 Board 's candid view, subject to counsel -- comment from

-f ) 25 counsel, that we should at this point close the record onv
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theJsafety and environmental is' sues in this case with1

,

.,4 2
I think, two exceptions, the emergency planning matters( T

'''
3' that'are obviously in a separate-hearing, and the possibility
4

we may allow in a diesel generator issue which we are going
~

5 to hear about in a few minutes.
6 I will say, Mr. Clewett, that you filed a

. motion to hold the record open subject to the completion
7 7

of the pending investigation by the Office of Investigations,
8

9 I believe, .

And I am sure you know from the record in this
10 case that that particular motion has been denied
11 some five, six, eight, nine times.

And we see no reason
12

not to deny it again and -we- are going to do so without
hearing from the parties.13

'

f~ So that disposes of that motion.
( ,h) 14

Now, apart from that point, Mr. Guild, any
15 reason why we shouldn't close the record?
16 MR. GUILD Yes, sir. Without waiving any
17

pending claims to the impropriety of closing the record

that have already been raised and rejected or pending any --
18

there is also a request to the Commission that I think19

20 was, hopefully was served on the Board. A letter request from
this party and a number of others to get21

that relief. So

without addressing those matters which are really not before
22

n
the house, we do Lelieve the record should remain open '

24 on a number of issues.
(~'\ 25
G'j First, to the extent that the NRC staff has\

-
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identified issues raised by the in camera witnesses, that
, ,4 2

it has not yet completed its inspection investigative work' j. -

' ~ '
3-

on, we'think that this Board has a responsibility to keep
4

the record open to hear the results of that work win ,

5 lose, or draw. And:I think, quite frankly, given the
6

track record of the NRC staff | I expect that, you know,
7

from this-party's perspective it is adverse evidence.
8

But I think that having opened the door to
9

this testimony. you have got to take the NRC staff at
10

face value when they say, we have not yet closed the record
11 'on'this point. We are looking at that point.

'-
12

I think we need a clear staff report on what
113 the status is of those open items.

'N ,)
. Most particularly./~'N
14

.I.want to focus on the item which I will ask that we go
15

in camera on in a few minutes. And that is the recently
. 16

circulated summary of interviews for one of the welders
17

which I won't identify in any more detail on the open4

18 record.
But there was a two-page statement that finally

;

19
-was circulated to counsel. I want to address that matter

20 in camera,

21

I specifically ask that the record remain open.

22

as to matters that are raised by that individual.
M

As far as closing the record on other items.
24

the motions that came in at the same time as the motion with
['')) respect to the Office of Investigations' inquiry also

*

25

L

. _ . _ _ -
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1 included motions with respect to discovery. And those
2 are still pending the Board 's ruling .
3

JUDGE KELLEY: Well, we will get to that.
4 MR. GUILD- It was brought to my attention,
5

Judge, one other matter as far as maintaining the status
6 .

of the record as open. It was brought to my attention
7

that initially Palmetto and CESG filed a number, one
8

or more contentions in December of 1981 questioning the
9

safety of design of the Applicants' control room with
10

respect to human faccors analysis.
11

The Board's essential ruling on that in the
12

spring of '82 was similar to the treatment of
13

_ emergency planning issues. And that was that in essence,
14

the matter was premature and tha t the issue was not
15

ripe for a contention because Applicants had not yet done
16

a control room design review to which they were committed.
17

The Chairman made some specific observations
18

with respect to the obligation of Applicants to serve
19

che parties on the results of that control room design
20

review, and specifically held open that matter as a
21

safety contention for litigation based on what was to
22

come of the Applicants' control room design review,
23

We are not aware of that control room design
24

review having been completed or, if completed, the results
.

25
of it having been submitted to the parties as was their

|
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1 obligation.-
4

. -2
V, I.was informed that the staff safety evaluation

report s' imply says that it'must be done,3
"the Applicants

.4
will not be able;to do more than low power testing |until

'5 it is'done." 'I would note particularly that since-

6 that-time, Commissioner Gilinsky-in his site visit
.

7'-
-expressed significant; criticism of the apparent adequacy

8 of Applicants' control room design. And that trip report
9; was circulated to the parties. So I raise tha t

' 10 '
point.because, to my knowledge, it is a pending-matter and

11 .is a matter which is obviously a safety concern.
' 12 .

And we intend to pursue it, but think the 'urdenb
13

is on Applicant ~' to| have complied with the Board 's direction../' \.

/( - [14 1 So that, I believe, covers the matters
15 that-I.think bear on closing the record.
16

JUDCE KELLEY: It is. apparent that we are not
17 going.to finish.our points'this afternoon, but we will
18 move ahead with this.
19

Mr. McGarry, do you have any objection to the
20 . closing of the record?

21
MR. MC GARRY. No, sir.

22
JUDGE KELLEY. As described by the Board?

23 MR, MC GARRY, No, sir.

24
JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Johnson?

25
MR. MC GARRY: Do you need us to address the points
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1 raised by Mr. Guild?
s

]/). 2 JUDGE KELLEY: Why don't you speak to.thes_

3 second one, the design safety point.
4 MR. MC GARRY: With respect to the control room?
5

JUDGE KELLEY: The_ control room design which
-6 I gather Mr. Guild :Us saying was deferred at an earlier
7 point, and I frankly don't remember much about it.
8 MR. MC GARRY: _It was, 'And we then served

9 the Board and parties witit the relevant information,.I
10 believe it was June 1982 And there was a letter sent
11 to Mr. Guild and everybody else. And we would have to go

~

12 back a~nd look at the record, but it is our position --
7-~( 13 clearly we can go that and show that they have been on
k )''

14 notice for a year, year and a half. They didn't file a

15 -contention.
16 MR. GUILD: It is our position that we did

17 file a contention and it has been deferred, Mr. Chairman.
18 MR. MC GARRY: I think it is a frivolous

O point, and we can document it if the Board needs to hear
20 from us. They had their opportunity. We provided the

21 additional information the Board directed us to provide,
22 and we have got letters in the file to the Board and the
23 parties that reflect this.

24 JUDGE KELLEY- Well, why don't we d' it this
[(_,e 2 way. I think we need more from the parties. The Board is

!
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1

going to be left with a~ vacuum and a bag if we don't hear
_ ('j 2
\../ more than we. know right now. If you have got'that

.

3

material and it isn't -- is it voluminous material?
4- What are you talking about?
51 MR. CARR: The information itself was a
6 stackJof paper so high (indicating). The letters
7 transmitting it are'less than a page.
8

JUDGE KELLEY: Well for openers, could you
9

send us;the transmittal letter and perhaps refer us to
10

wherever this got discussed in the past, some Board order,
11- some transcript discussion. Send it to everybody, and
12

they Palmetto can respond and say what it thinks of all that
.

13
And then the Board simply will have to rule on it.

.

We\'
14

'can 't do :anything more with it this af ternoon .
15

MR. GUILD: Could I just inquire, is it
16

Applicants ' position that they transmitted the control
.

17 room design review?

18
MR. MC GARRY: Yes.

19
MR. CARR: Yes.

20
MR. GUILD: To the parties?

21
MR. MC GARRY: Yes. Over a year ago

M
JUDGE KELLEY- Mr. Johnson, the point is made

23 about open items. You may have other comments. First
24

question, do you object to the closing of the record as() 25 -outlined by the Board?
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1 MR. JOHNSONr No, sir.

:|g) '2 JUDGE KELLEY: Would you comment on Mr. Guild's\._/ .
,

3- point that certain matters are open and that we should not
4 close the record as to such matters.
5 MR. JOHNSON: Yes. There is one matter, I think,
6 that Mr. . Guild raised. And it is our position that it is a

7' -- does not affect the overall findings of the inspection
8_ report to which it was appended and that although that

item is going to be looked into and we will have the Board9

10 notification on that, I believe, we do not feel that

it influences the overall findings with respect to --11

12 JUDGE KELLEY. That item relates to what?
13 MR. JOHNSON: ' Foremen override.,, 3

( }
''''-

14 ' JUDGE KELLEY: The foreman override issue?
15 MR. JOHNSON: Yes.

.

16 MR. GUILD: It is reflected in the sta tement
17 that was in camera, Judge, I believe.
18 MR. JOHNSON: Yes. I think we can make

,

19 reference'to it on the record, but no details. It

20 happe'ned to me a Mr. B, a welder B. And Mr. Guild referred
21 to it as his primary basis for holding the record open
22 on open items in the staff's reports that have been presented
23 today,

24 Our position is that although the allegation with
I
x ,j 25- regard to this person is going to be followed up, that the
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1- record still can be closed because the staff 's position

(
'

2 will not be affected, as a general matter, with respect --
3 whatever the results are, with respect to the overall
4- finding with respect to foreman override, as to the issue.

i

5 So our position on the issue won't be affected'

15 by the result, we don't believe. However, we will be

END TAKE,20 7 following it up and reporting to the Board on that matter.
REE,

8 We feel it is an isolated incident and are treating it
i
; 9 that way.
-

10
. -

11

12,

'
r, 13

\m /
14

15
,

16

!-
|

17
|

L 18

|
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21
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23
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Sim 21-1 i
rN -JUDGE EELLEY:. I think the Board said in a

2s_,

footnote' in-its December 30 order that we didn't regard it
3

as crucial.that we hear from the staff on this issue at all,,

4

and that if you wanted to tell us something, fine, go ahead,
-5

but_that we didn't regard it as a technical issue that we
6

saw your input as critical. Isn't that right?
7

MR. JOHNSON: .That sounds right.
.8

MR. GUILD: Judge, I think that is appropriate

fhr the staffoto express that view, although I was a little|

astounded _that they foreclosed a finding on this matter

_

-that would have any effect on their conclusions, but it

makes it all appear to be even more of a charade than perhaps:(''} 13
' ''J the process _ as it has been revealed to date.

I4
,

I want'to, though, on this matter to In Camera
15

whenever the Chair would like because there are matters
16

that are on-the face of this document that go far beyond
17

the rather light cut that Mr. Johnson just made about it.
18

We only say it an hour ago.
19

JUDGE KELLEY: Well, okay. Now we have talked
20

:about findings. At the time for findings we can deal with
21

that.
22

We have talked about closing the record, and
23

I think we understand that.
24

D
t 1

A .) -
The question is how do you want to spend the

25

next 15 minutes. This diesel generator things ought to be



_ _ _ _ _

: .c

12411

Sim:21-2 ~

1- resolved and maybe we ought to tal.k a minute about that.
(q :2v; Obviously, we have some business to do on the

'3 phone, unless you are going to come to Washington pretty
4 soon.

5 MR. GUILD: I am-afraid so, Judge.

6 JUDGE KELLEY: Well, it is safe to assume'that

7- we could address all these remaining matters, and Ifam
~8 Lgoing_to be out next-week myself.

9 We can go'off the record for a minute.
.

c 10 . (Discussion off the record.)
11 -JUDGE KELLEY: 'Back on the record.
12

The subject is Palmetto's renewed motion for

T -sq 13r discovery on newly admitted issues, and this motion has,

bu J'
14 been denied countless times in this case and we will deny
15 it once more and we hope we don't see it again. We need

16 not' hear from the other parties on it.
17 Now that gives us some topics for a telephone
18 conference on Friday at 11 o' clock. I think the Board

18 would like to take a minute. Well, you had a point,,

j' 20
Mr. Guild, about that reference to Interviewee B.

t

21
MR. GUILD: Yes, sir.

JUDGE KELLEY: And you wanted to go In Camera

'

to make your point; is that correct?

24, MR. CLENETT: I think we discussed this off
.(
\' the record, but am I correct in understanding that the one

'

= . - . . .- _ _ . _ _ _ . _ - , . - . _ _ . ~ - . . _ . - - . _ . . _ _ , _ _ . _ _ _ , . _ _



12412

Sim 21-3 remaining motion of mine that you have not summarily rejected

(l will be discussed in.the conference call this Friday?
s ; 2
% ,/

JUDGE KELLEY: That is correct, yes.

MR. CLEWETT: Thank you. I just wanted to

clarify that on the record.

JUDGE KELLEY: Right.

MR. GUILD:
7 Two matters that I think are hanging.

I assume on the confernce call we can also talk about8

emergency planning and discovery matters; is that fair?3

JUDGE KELLEY: We have got about an hour. We10

may have to prioritize it a bit. We want to spend a half11

hour on diesel generators. You can't assume that we can12

("h 13
g through a long, long laundry list.

, . i
"#'

MR. GUILD: My point is this, Judge. The reasong

15 we are raising it is that discovery, unless you are going

16 to extend discovery on emergency planning so that I can

17 do these things first and then bring it before the Board

before the time my deadline tolls these matters in dispute,jg ,

19 you have got to give me some time.

20 What I am asking you is if you can give me some

21 record time on that conference call this Friday before the

22 February 6th deadline is reached with a few days in there

23 so that I can bring these matters before the Chairman or

24 the Board.

25 JUDGE KELLEY: I would think we could get to
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--Sim 21-4'1 it to some extent. We may have to bear in mind though that:

[~)~Y 2' it:is' going =to have to be a pretty disciplined call with
\

,

lPeoP e getting right to the point.3

4 MR. GUILD: Yes, sir. I know this has been

5 the practice of late, but we would'like that call transcribed

6 if the Chair could ---

7 JUDGE KELLEY: So would we. We will make the

8 appropriate arrangements.

9 MR. GUILD: -The other matter I had was beside

10 the need for an In Camera treatment of this Summary of

11' -Interview, there is the question of the proper treatment

12 for the Government Accountability Project's 2206 filing.

, .s 13 If I may take about 30 seconds to address that
{ \
\#

14 point right now.

15 JUDGE KELLEY: All right, 30 seconds.
.

16 MR. GUILD: We would move that the Government

17 Accountability Project's petition filed pursuant to 10 CFR

18 2206 back in September be made an exhibit in evidence in

19 this proceeding. I think the Chair short of invited that
\ :-
.

20 at one point and said more or less that we expect to see

21 at some point in evidence and we offer it.

| 22 JUDGE KELLEY: No, no, Mr. Guild. We never

23 said anything of the sort but quite the contrary. We
i

!

| 24 inited you to pick out the parts of that voluminous document
| f%T,,,) 25 that had some bearing on the issue then at hand and you

:

i
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SinL21-Sl did not do so.g.

,m,

(v) MR. GUILD: Well, sir, no, and I beg to differ2-

3 with you and I can go and find the transcript reference.

4 But in the record of the hearing in October you said just

as I related. But be that as it may, whether you did or5-

6 not,-Judge Kelley, we at this time move that the Government

7 Accountability Project's 2206 petition for a director's

8 decision again Duke Power Company be included as a hearing

g exhibit.

ict Attached thereto and part of that request is

11 the self-initiated evaluation of construction at Catawba

12- that has been referred to as the INPO Report, and we would

/''T - 13 ask that the INPO Report be included as part of that exhibit.
N,I

14 Since that time Duke Power Company, without

15 circulating it to the Board or providing any Board notifica-

16 tion from the staff has responded to that 2206, and that

17 has been in late December of early January.,

18 We would move that Duke Power Company's written

19 response to the 2206 be also made a part of that hearing

t 20 exhibit and be included in the record in this proceeding.

21 So we would have three items, Judge. We would

ZZ have the GAP 2206 with the attached INPO report, the second

23 item, and the third item, Duke Power Company's response to

24 the 2206. We ask that those items be included as a hearingrs
( l
kl 25 exhibit, sir.

t
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Sim 21-6
1 JUDGE KELLEY: Do I recollect correctly, Mr.

, ~s .
(_,,) 2 Guild, that at the time we heard from~the INPO people you

,

3 vigorously opposed the idea of the INPO Report'being in

4 evidence in this case and that your present request is a

5. 180 degree turn;-isn't that correct?

6 MR. . GUILD: Judge, we think that Duke Power

7 taken in context, the Duke Power Company response, and I
8 don't even care about the interpretative testimony not under

8 cath in the motions hearing.

10 I think on the face of the INPO document, not-

11 withstanding the Board's denial of reopened discovery on

12 Contention 6, on the face of the INPO document there are

['') serious and material criticisms of quality assurance at13

i %j

I4 Catawba.

15
We ask that that INPO study be made part of

16 the record in these proceedings, and likewise the GAP 2206

17
and the applicant's response thereto.

8
JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. McGarry.

'
MR. McGARRY: Your Honor, we oppose it. The

| 2206 proceeding is separate and apart from this proceeding
1

21
and it should be kept that way.

22
JUDGE KELLEY: Your position on the other pieces?

r
i ZI

MR. McGARRY: The INPO Report was attached to

24
g-] that document and we don't think that that should come in.
k_/ ~ 25

Lastly, out response is a response to the 2206.

l'
I

L
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21-7: 1

JUDGE KELLEY: I understand.
(3).
r ;2

,.
r

ss MR. McGARRY: So it is all one 2206 pleading..

3 .

This Board has enough to consider and it doesn 't need the
4

2206 matter.
S

' JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Johnson?
6

MR. JOHNSON: We would agree with Mr. McGarry7

that the.2206. application, the exhibits thereto and Duke's
8

response thereto are all a scparate matter that aren' t before
9

this Board. It would terribly confuse the record and it
10

is inconsistent with the status of the motion proceeding
11

and the rejection of further discovery on the INPO report,. and12

it seems to me that it should be rejected.-

13
v'N
( ) JUDGE KELLEY: Okay, thank you.N/ 14

The Board needs to confer for a minute or two.'15

I rather doubt that we are going to be able to do anything16

else this afternoon, but we are going to confer and come
17 '

back and set dates, as we discussed first.
We will rule18

4

on this last motion I think and that may be about all we
i - -19

can do.
; 20
i

! You will have to excuse es for a couple of moments.21

end Sim
(Short recess. )

22Sue fols
:

end:21 23

.

t s .
-( ) 25

'

|
se-

4

|

.



,

12417

ct 22/1 1 (Whereupon, the hearing is reconvened at

O
, (,/ 2 5:17 p.m., this same. day.)

-3- JUDGE KELLEY: We are back on the record, and

4 we are'now prepared to issue some rulings. Some other

5 . things are going to have to hang over until I can telephone
,

6 conference.

7' The~first' point, dates for filing proposed

8 findings and conclusions on the matters that we have discus-

9 sed yesterday and today, we are granting a two-week'

10 extension on the findings on these matters to.all parties.

11 The Applicant said they were prepared to go ahead. If you

12 want to, fine. But you do have a little leeway.
.

~/'') 13 Now, to be clear on this, we are referring to>

V
14 the topics of yesterday and today, which were laminations,-

;

[ 15 foremen override, tig wire, x-rays, and honeycombing. There

16 - was evidence presented by the Applicants on those same

17 8 topics back in December 15 and 16. We don't want two sets

18 of findings. When we say those topics, we mean yesterday

19 and today. And we also mean what got said last December 15th

20 and 16th, or thereabouts.

21 So, that strikes us as a reasonable compromise.

'

Z2 We are doing that because we don't see how -- first, we
a

23 think it will accommodate the parties. Beyond that, it's
.

24 not going to affect us at all. The bulk of the findings are

O~- 25 going to come in on the present schedule. We have got

_ __ _ , . _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ . _ , . _ . . _ - _ _ _ . _ . _ _ _ . _ . _ . _ _ _ _ _.
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i

Ct- 22/2 1 -plenty of work to do, and these come along later and we will
gy .

T _) 2 deal with them. So, that's our ruling on that point.
s

3 Now, the second issue was the' question of closing

4' the record. The proposition that we put to the parties as

5 the Board's inclination tentatively was to close the record

6 on the safety and environmental issues, with two exceptions.

7 One being emergency planning matters and the second thing the

8 pending diesel generator point.

9 Now, various objections were made to our doing

10 that, and we did not have time to get through all of those
~

11 points. There is the point about -- Mr. Guild points to a
,

12 matter he wishes to-discuss In Camera. We are not going to

V[''Y
~

Staff' efforts and whether that wasn'b a warrant for not

13 hav'e time to do that. But that went, I believe, to ongoing

14

15 closing the record. We will hear that Friday..
.

i 16 A second point would tie in with Mr. Clewett's

17 Motion for Discovery on underlying bases, and we haven't

18 had a chance to talk about that.

19 And, thirdly, we have this dispute about the --

20 what's the phrase, the control room safety analysis.

21 MR. GUILD: Control room design review and human

22 factors.

23 JUDGE KELLEY: And there is going to be this

24
g '. exchange of paper on that point, and we will have to see' r

| 't. / 3 how that affects things. But, it seems to us that those'

i
:

- - _ _ - _ _ . . . . . . . . _ ,



12419

ct. _22/3 l' 'three points'have all been surfaced and identified. And
' 9\

| )-
A/ 2- we have also established ways in which we can come to gripsm

3 with them.

4 And subject to our coming to grips with those

.5 points and resolving them, we are going to close the record.

6 And we are doing so now, recognizing that our decision on

7 those other points may -work an exception to it, may work

8 a change. We will live with that.

9 But we .think that closing the record at this

10 point is appropriate. We also have a Motion from Palmetto

11 that we include in the record the GAP 206 Petition, what

12 was called the INPO report about Catawba, and the Applicant's

n-
13

( }- response to the 206 Petition. The Motion was proposed by
v

14 the Applicants and the staff. We substantially agree with

15 the Applicants and the Staff. We deny the Motion.

. 16 We.see no good reason to encumber this record

II with those voluminous documents, none of which have been

18 examined. And it just seems to us we would be walking right

I8 back down the hill in letting those in. So, they are out.

MR. GUILD: Mr. Chairman, we ask that those

21t

matters be included as an offer of proof in support of our'

22
position. We ask that they be identified as Proposed

Palmetto Exhibit 144, as an offer of proof..

24
| - JUDGE KELLEY: Very well.

MR. McGARRY: I think it's 143.

__ _ _ _ _ - - _ _. _ _ , _ . _ . _ _ . _ _ . - _ _-
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'Cti 22/4 1 MR. GUILD: I'm sorry. It's Palmetto 143 for.

.

U 8 .identif,1 cation as an offer.of proof.

3 ' -(The document referred to was
4 marked Palmetto Exhibit No. 143

LXXXXXXXXX 5
for identification.)

.6 JUDGE KELLEY: And, . ladies and gentlemen,'that's

71 .all we can do tonight. Now, then is there any last thing

8 .of any great urgency?

8 bUt. CLEWETT: I want to bring up a point.

10 JUDGE KELLEY: It doesn't sound very urgent.

11 MR. CLEWETT: Based on Mr. McGarry's representa-

12 tion that he was busy, .it's my impression that the conference

13 call.is being limited to one hour. Is that true, or is

14 there a possibility it's going longer?

15
I mean, I changed my plane reservation and stayed

16
-

here so I could argue the Motions and at the end to find

I7
that two have been summarily rejected and the other is put

over to a conference call. I'm curious to know whether it's

- I' going to actually happen at the conference call or whether

20
other things are going to lead you to say: Well, we can't

'21
get to it. Too bad.

22
JUDGE KELLEY: Well, Mr. Clewett, let me just

23
say that if you had filed these Motions a little earlier

24
/''' wa miaht have been' able to have handled them a little bit

b gg
differently. I think'I spoke to that yesterday. We are
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at 22/51 telling you now that we will speak tc them Friday. When
,-- .

. / :

(m > 2 :we say an hour, we don' t mean sixty minutes sharp. We

3 mean in that rough neighborhood. And I will represent to

'4 you that we will discuss your Motion.

5 MR. CLEWETT: Thank you.

6 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. McGarry, anything else?

7 MR. McGARRY: No, sir.

8 JUDGE KELLEY: Mr. Johnson.

9 MR. JOHNSON: Nothing else.

10 JUDGE KELLEY: Ladies and gentlemen --

11 MR. GUILD: Judge --

12 JUDGE KELLEY: Yes.

. [ )- 13 MR. GUILD: Judge, I trust sooner or later, we
. y

14 will be back one more time in Charlotte, North Carolina.

15 So I would say ado for now, but not good-bye.

16 JUDGE KELLEY: Not farewell, but auf Wiedersehen.

17 MR. GUILD: Auf Wiedersehen.

18 JUDGE KELLEY: All right. Thank you. Adjourn.'

19 (Whereupon, the hearing is concluded at 5:24 p.m.,

20 January 31, 1984.)

*
21

. 22

23

24. -

5/-

25
s

'- -.._.--a
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